



寶姿時裝有限公司* (股票代碼: 0589) 二零零七年度報告 PORTS DESIGN LIMITED

(Stock code: 0589) ANNUAL REPORT 2007

CONTENTS

- 2 FINANCIAL HIGHLIGHTS
- 5 HIGHLIGHTS FROM 2007
- 6 CHAIRMAN'S STATEMENT
- 9 MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF FINANCIAL CONDITIONS AND RESULTS OF OPERATIONS
- 14 PURCHASE, SALE OR REDEMPTION OF THE COMPANY'S LISTED SECURITIES
- **15** CORPORATE GOVERNANCE
- 22 REPORT OF THE DIRECTORS
- **30** CORPORATE SOCIAL RESPONSIBILITY
- 32 SENIOR MANAGEMENT & DIRECTORS
- **35** FINANCIAL REPORT
- 36 REPORT OF THE AUDITORS
- 37 CONSOLIDATED INCOME STATEMENT
- **38** CONSOLIDATED BALANCE SHEET
- **39** BALANCE SHEET
- 40 CONSOLIDATED CASH FLOW STATEMENT
- 42 CONSOLIDATED STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN EQUITY
- 43 NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENT
- 82 INFORMATION FOR INVESTORS
- 82 LISTING INFORMATION

FINANCIAL HIGHLIGHTS

Five-Year Statistics

(Financial figures are expressed in Renminbi ("RMB") million

				d 31 Decembe	
				2004 Restated)	
Current liabilities					
Net current assets	754	742	606	572	507

Total assets less current liabilities	929	914	760	677	593
Non-current liabilities		The Decision	C1 35	1	The second
Shareholders' Equity	929	914	760	677	593





Profit

information .

Attributable						
hareholders						
MB millions)	Margania - 12	Contraction of the	The second second second	the second second second	all showing a state of	
-	A CONTRACTOR OF THE OWNER	A THE THE	The second second	Color States	Contraction of the local division of the loc	-
2007		397				
2006	254	Contraction of	P. Thursday	127410		
2005	165		1 101	-		
2004	133	and the second	and the second second		Contraction of the second	
2003	107	and the second state	ALC: No.	The second second	AN IN	
and the second		ALC: NOT ALC: NO	The Longer	What Bears in	and the second	
and the second second	A DEPOSITOR	CONTRACTOR OF STREET, ST. CO.	The Part		and the second	-
and History*	2 and and 1		and and	Carlos Conserver	and the second second	
MB millions)	- States	starting of	A COLOR OF COLOR	- Aller	The Start	200
Contraction of the local	The state of the state	Hader States	Aller	State of the second	A CONTRACTOR	100
2007		519	and the second	the first of the	and the second second	-
2006	154	the second	Constanting from the	Contraction of the local division of the loc	ALC: NO THE PARTY	
Statement of the second second	and the second se	States and a second state of the		and the second se	Contraction of the second	-

The figure illustrates dividends declared for the period indicated, not actual dividends paid during the period indicated. The total amount of dividends declared for the year 2007 assumes the declaration of a final dividend of RMB0.27 per share, totaling RMB1 50.86 million, which is subject to the approval of the shareholders of the Company at the forthcoming annual general meeting.



HIGHLIGHTS FROM 2007

PORTS DESIGN LIMITED ("PORTS", the "Group", or the "Company") continued to achieve strong top and bottom line growth throughout 2007. Turnover increased 28.44% from RMB1.055 billion in the year ended 31 December 2006 (the "2006 Financial Year" or "FY2006") to RMB1.355 billion in the year ended 31 December 2007 (the "2007 Financial Year" or "FY2007").

NET PROFIT MARGIN for the Company improved significantly, from 24.08% in FY2006 to 29.28% in FY2007. The Company's profit attributable to shareholders increased accordingly, from RMB254.0 million in FY2006 to RMB396.9 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 56.26%.

RETAIL SEGMENT growth continued to outpace the company's export-driven OEM and "Other" segments in FY2007, allowing the higher-margin retail segment to contribute a greater portion to the Company's total turnover and net profit. Turnover from the Retail segment increased 28.86%, from RMB838.8 million in FY2006 to RMB1.081 billion in FY2007. Retail segment gross profit margin increased from 80.89% in FY2006 to 82.08% in FY2007. As a result of this strong growth, the retail segment accounted for 79.75% of the Company's total turnover in FY2007 compared to 79.51% contribution in FY2006.

FINANCIAL STRENGTH remained one of the Group's key characteristics throughout 2007, and the Group continues to generate strong cash inflow from operating activities. The company remains in a net cash position with imterest-bearing loans of RMB248.1 million and cash, cash equivalents and time deposits with banks at 31 December 2007 of RMB526.2 million compared to RMB412.7 million at the same time last year. The company's dividend policy remains at approximately 60% of net earnings, however declared dividends in FY2007 amounted to RMB519.3 million compared to RMB153.5 million for the same period last year, a 238.31% increase, due to a special interim dividend of RMB279.3 million in December.

CHAIRMAN'S STATEMENT

2007 marked another successful year for PORTS and its subsidiaries (the "Group"), with annual turnover for the Group reaching RMB1.355 billion for FY2007. PORTS' strong financial performance in FY2007 was driven mainly by the operating results of the retail segment, which consists of PORTS and BMW LIFESTYLE retail stores operating in Hong Kong and the PRC.

We are very pleased that the continued dedication of our staff has contributed to PORTS maintaining its position as a leading high end fashion brand in China. The 2007 China Fashion Index Survey Report commissioned by VOGUE China and SYNOVATE placed PORTS, after Chanel, as the 2nd most popular ladies were brand desired by Chinese women. This latest ranking of leading brands operating currently in China is a testament to the continuing strength of PORTS in the minds of Chinese consumers – and is directly attributable to our products, marketing campaigns and dedication of the staff. All of these skills form a value chain from the conception of our products to their efficient distribution and brand management. This year, PORTS again won critical acclaim at The Mercedes Fashion Week in New York City in September with the Safiri collection with many celebrities photographed wearing PORTS. In addition, over the course of the year, many more celebrities were photographed in PORTS apparel, including various well respected Chinese celebrities such as Gong Li, Michelle Reis, Xu Jinglei and Zhang Ziyi, helping to further strengthen the PORTS image in the local market.

The retail segment continued to build on its profitable trend of strong turnover and same-store sales growth throughout FY2007. Total retail turnover increased 28.86%, from RM8838.8 million in FY2006 to RM81.081 billion in FY2007. The retail segment also continues to benefit from the brand strength of both PORTS and BMW LIFESTYLE retail concepts, allowing the Company to implement an average retail selling price ("ARSP") increase in the double digits for both labels.

Our strong retail distribution platform enhances our leverage in negotiating lease rates for our retail store distribution network. In 2007, the Group took steps to develop a series of strategic initiatives designed to further enhance PORTs' position as an upmarket high-end luxury brand, including opening new stores at high-profile up and coming high-end retail locations such as at the recently opened Seasons Place, a luxury shopping destination in the financial hub of Beijing that is also home to many of the world's top luxury labels. The Group also closed a number of older generation stores at retail locations which have become outdated.

China's retail environment has undergone sweeping changes in the last few years and the Group's strategy and priority remains to invest in the long term development of both the PORTS and BMW LIFESTYLE retail brand and distribution network. The Group decided to retrench its store expansion rate in 2007 to preserve and reinforce the exclusivity and high-end luxury image of the Ports brand for the long term.

PORTS achieved a strong gross profit margin of 82.08% for the retail segment in FY2007, an improvement from 80.89% in FY2006 and recent efforts to upgrade brand positioning has demonstrated tangible results in terms of higher ARSP and improved gross profit margin for the retail segment. In FY2004, FY2005, FY2006 and FY2007, total rental expenses as a percentage of retail turnover have been decreasing slightly, at 26.07%, 25.90%, 25.06% and 24.69%, respectively.

FY2007 also represented a return to normality for the Company's export-driven OEM and Other ("ODM") segments, which were negatively affected by the imposition of European and American safeguard quotas in FY2006. The annual turnover growth for these segments has resumed, with OEM segment turnover increasing by 10.76% from RMB159.8 million in FY2006 to RMB17.0 million in FY2007, and "Other" turnover increasing significantly by 73.18% from RMB56.3 million in FY2006 to RMB97.5 million in FY2007.

The strong increases in turnover experienced by the Company's higher-margin retail segment, paired with normal growth of the lower-margin export-driven segments, resulted in a significant jump in the Company's net profit margin to 29.28% in FY2007 - an increase over FY2006's net profit margin of 24.08%. Profit attributable to shareholders increased 56.26%, from RM8254.0 million in FY2006 to RM8396.9 million in FY2007. Earnings per share (EPS) increased 56.52%, from RM80.46 in FY2006 to RM80.72 in FY2007.

The Directors believe that the Group continues to be in a strong financial position to take advantage of future business opportunities. As at 31 December 2007, the Group had approximately RMB526.2 million in cash, cash equivalents and time deposits, as compared to RMB412.7 million for FY2006, with bank borrowing of RMB248.1 million in 2007 vs nil in 2006. Dividends paid to equity shareholders of the Company during FY2007 increased 283.90%, from RMB120.5 million in FY2006 to RMB462.6 million in FY2007, including a one time special interim dividend of RMB 279.3 million.

Looking forward to 2008

Going forward, the Group is committed to building on its solid history of financial performance and high operational standards. The Company's strong earnings growth, cash flow, and healthy cash reserves are leading us towards further investments in retail opportunities in China which will leverage our core business expertise and enhance shareholders return on equity. The Group's aim is to make careful investments in licenses, partnerships, and/or assets which are directly related to our core competence of high-end retailing in the PRC market, and which management believes have significant potential return on investment.

The Group will continue to build upon and solidify the leading position of PORTS within the PRC market and seek opportunities to expand to other countries in the Asia Pacific region. The increase in traffic at the PORTS showroom in New York City from Asian customers seeking to represent the PORTS 1961 line in their respective home countries is providing exciting opportunities for regional expansion. This type of wholesale business allows the PORTS brand to expand internationally at a controlled pace and with minimum financial exposure to the Group. The Group will seek to strengthen the PORTS brand in the PRC market through a number of initiatives including the opening of more flagship stores, the expansion of our talented design team, the upgrading of existing stores to our fifth generation design, and the continuation of advertising and promotional activities (such as the sponsorship of high-profile events).

In 2008 and beyond, the Company plans to expand PORTS product lines to include non-apparel items such as fragrances, handbags and shoes. If successful, these new product lines will represent additional areas of growth for the Group's business.

In the near term, the Company also plans to expand its garment and leather manufacturing capabilities. In support of this growth, the local Xiamen government has offered attractive tax and investment incentives for the Company to move its facilities to a nearby location in Jimei, whereby the Company's head-office, samplemaking, and manufacturing operations may be consolidated into a single facility. The Company's new location will be over 110,000 square meters, construction is expected to start by May 1, 2008 and the new facility to be ready by June, 2009. The Company expects the move to this new location to be completed by October, 2009.

The Group will also continue to invest in the growth of the BMW LIFESTYLE business and the expansion of the store network to benefit from the economies of scale that the PORTS business currently enjoys. The BMW license has been renewed and additional products such as sunglasses, watches and leather accessories have been added to the license agreement, which will allow the company to include these higher margin products into its collection. The management team continues to refine the BMW LIFESTYLE store experience and merchandise mix to more closely reflect the preferences of local consumers in the PRC market as well as the BMW LIFESTYLE brand.

Despite short term turmoil in the global markets which may affect the Chinese economy, the Directors believe that the long term potential of the PRC consumer market remains strong, and feel cautiously upbeat about the growth opportunities available to the Group's business. The continued strength of our retail business during the first two months of the New Year has added strength to our conviction. The move to our new production facility in the City of Xiamen, once completed, will double our existing production capacity and position us for the next few years of growth. We are looking forward to another strong year in 2008 and beyond.



Edward Tan Chairman 25 March 2008 Xiamen, China

MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF FINANCIAL CONDITIONS AND RESULTS OF OPERATIONS

Turnover

Turnover increased from RMB1.055 billion in FY2006 to RMB1.355 billion in FY2007, representing an increase of 28.44%. Turnover comprises three different segments: retail, OEM, and other turnover. In FY2007, the retail segment continued to maintain its strong contribution in terms of overall turnover; it grew from 79.51% of the total Group turnover in FY2007.

Retail

Retail turnover increased from RMB838.8 million in FY2006 to RMB1,080.9 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 28.86%. The increase was driven by an increase in unit volume sold, sales from new stores, and an increase in the average retail selling price. The Group's distribution network of PORTS and BMW LIFESTYLE retail stores expanded to 360 as at 31 December 2007. The number of PORTS and BMW LIFESTYLE retail stores open as at 31 December 2007 was 325 and 35 respectively. In 2007, the management team concentrated on closing older generation and less desirable locations to maintain PORTS's position as an upmarket high-end luxury brand.

The increase in average retail selling price for both PORTS and BMW LIFESTYLE products reflects, in part, the increasing strength of the PORTS and BMW LIFESTYLE brands, the desirability of our products, and the effectiveness of the Group's marketing program. Our attractive products and effective marketing campaigns highlight the quality execution of our team, from design to manufacturing to retail operations. The Directors believe that the increase in retail turnover is also partially attributable to the continued growth in the average annual household income in urban cities in the PRC, where most of the Group's retail outlets are located. The increase in disposable household income enables more PRC consumers to purchase the Group's products.

As at 31 December 2007, turnover from the retail segment remained the key contributor to total Group turnover, accounting for 79.75% of the total Group turnover in FY2007, a slight increase from 79.51% of the total Group turnover in FY2006.

OEM

Turnover from the OEM segment increased from RMB159.8 million in FY2006 to RMB177.0 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 10.76%. Turnover from the OEM segment as a percentage of overall Group turnover however, declined from 15.15% in FY2006 to 13.06% in FY2007. This decline was mainly due to the increasing importance of the Retail segment to the overall turnover for the Group, as the Retail segment is experiencing stronger growth than the OEM and "Other" segments. The Directors anticipate that the contribution of OEM turnover to the Group's total turnover will continue to decline in 2008.

Other

Other turnover increased significantly by approximately 73.18%, from RMB56.3 million in FY2006 to RMB97.5 million in FY2007. Other turnover comprises BMW LIFESTYLE apparel exports from PORTs to BMW AG in Germany, and wholesales sales of PORTS branded apparel exports. The Group is optimistic that the exports of BMW LIFESTYLE products will continue to maintain its growth trend through 2008, when quotas are anticipated to be eliminated in accordance with the terms of China's entry into the World Trade Organization ("WTO").

Cost of sales

Cost of sales increased from RMB321.3 million in FY2006 to RMB386.7 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 20.35%. The increase in cost of sales was directly related to the increase in the Group's turnover during FY2007, although the percentage increase in cost of sales is less than the percentage increase in the total turnover and volume of sales, reflective of the increased benefits of economies of scale and other improvements in operations.

Gross profit

Gross profit increased from RMB733.6 million in FY2006 to RMB968.6 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 32.04%. Gross profit margin also increased from 69.54% in FY2006 to 71.47% in FY2007. The improvement in gross profit margin was driven predominantly by the increasing contribution of gross profit generated by the retail segment.

Retail

Gross profit for the retail segment increased from RMB678.5 million in FY2006 to RMB887.2 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 30.75%. Gross profit margin for the retail segment also improved from 80.89% in FY2006 to 82.08% in FY2007. This increase, in part, reflects the growing importance of the retail segment to the Group. The Directors believe that the gross profit margin enjoyed by the retail segment is in line with the profit margin level achieved by other international high-end fashion and luxury brands. In FY2007, the retail segment accounted for 91.59% of the Group's total gross profit, down from 92.49% of the Group's total gross profit in FY2006.

OEM

Gross profit from the OEM segment decreased from RMB28.8 million in FY2006 to RMB27.3 million in FY2007, representing a decrease of 5.0%. Gross profit margin also declined from 18.01% in FY2006 to 15.44% in FY2007. The decrease in gross profit margin is partly the result of the significant currency volatility and the increasingly challenging OEM industry. However, as OEM is a very competitive business, the Directors do not expect any further significant improvement in the performance of the OEM segment going forward.

Other

Gross profit from the "Other" segment increased from RMB26.3 million in FY2006 to RMB54.1 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 105.84%. Gross profit margin increased from 46.70% in FY2006 to 55.53% in FY2007. The Directors anticipate growth in the export of BMW LIFESTYLE products to continue in 2008.

Other operating income

Other operating income increased from RMB15.4 million in FY2006 to RMB15.6 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 1.30%. This increase was due mainly to increases in royalty income, which increased by 35.12%. The Group is optimistic that royalty income received from licensees of the PORTS brand name will continue to increase during FY2008.

Operating Expenses

Operating expenses increased from RMB469.0 million in FY2006 to RMB608.7 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 29.78%. Operating expenses have generally increased in accordance with the growth of the business. Expenses consist of distribution expenses, administrative expenses and other operating expenses.

Distribution expenses

Distribution expenses increased from RMB397.8 million in FY2006 to RMB516.6 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 29.86%. The increase was principally due to increases in sales commissions, rental payments, advertising and promotional costs and depreciation charges. Depreciation charges increased from RMB25.6 million in FY2006 to RMB30.8 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 20.31%, as a result of increased investments in manufacturing, distribution facilities and retail outlets. Advertising and promotional costs increased from RMB32.7 million in FY2006 to RMB38.9 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 18.96%, and amounting to approximately 3.60% of FY2007 retail turnover. Rental charges increased from RMB210.2 million in FY2006 to RMB26.6.9 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 26.97%. In FY2007, rental charges represented 24.69% of total retail lurnover as compared to 25.06% in FY2006.

Administrative expenses

Administrative expenses increased from RMB33.4 million in FY2006 to RMB44.7 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 33.83%. This increase was principally due to increases in salaries and benefits, travelling expenses, entertainment, depreciation charges and official sundries. Salaries and benefits increased from RMB20.8 million in FY2006 to RMB27.8 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 33.65%. This increase was due to the revaluation of the cost of the Group's employee stock option plan. In FY2007, salaries and benefits represented 2.57% of total retail turnover as compared to 2.48% in FY2006.

Other operating expenses

Other operating expenses increased from RMB37.9 million in FY2006 to RMB47.4 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 25.07%. This increase was due to an increase of RMB9.5 million in the provision for ageing inventory.

Profit from operations

As a result of the increase in turnover, and the economies of scale derived from the growth of the Group's operations, the Group's profit from operations increased from RMB280.0 million in FY2006 to RMB375.6 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 34.14%. The Group's operating margin (i.e. profit from operations expressed as a percentage of turnover), increased from 26.54% in FY2006 to 27.71% in FY2007.

Income tax expense

The Group's effective income tax rate decreased from 10.32% of profit before tax in FY2006 to -4.08% of profit before tax in FY2007. The tax refund received by the Group increased from RMB9.4 million in FY2006 to RMB47.4 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 404.26%.

Profit attributable to shareholders

As a result of the factors discussed above, the Company's profit attributable to shareholders increased from RMB254.0 million in FY2006 to RMB396.9 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 56.25%. The Company's net profit margin also improved from 24.08% in FY2006 to 29.28% in FY2007.

Financial Position & Liquidity

The Group continues to enjoy a strong financial position, with significant cash reserves being generated from normal business operations. As at 31 December 2007, the Group had approximately RMB526.2 million in cash, cash equivalents and time deposits, as compared to RMB412.7 million as at 31 December 2006, representing an increase of 27.50%. The Group also had access to significant bank loans and overdraft facilities and as at 31 December 2007, the Group had interest-bearing borrowings of RMB248.1 million. Cash inflow from operating activities increased from RMB221.2 million in FY2006 to RMB307.9 million in FY2007, representing an increase of 39.20%.

Acquisitions & Disposals of Subsidiaries & Associated Companies

The Group did not engage in any acquisitions or disposals of any subsidiaries or associated companies during the 2007 Financial Year.

Currency Risk Management

The Group's cash balances from normal business operations are mainly deposited in Renminbi ("RMB"), United States dollars ("US\$"), Hong Kong dollars ("HK\$") and the European Union common currency ("Euros"), with major banks in Hong Kong and the PRC. The Group considers its risk exposure to currency fluctuations to be minimal.

Capital Commitments & Contingent Liabilities

As at 31 December 2007, the Group had capital commitments of RMB68.4 million (compared to RMB76.4 million as at 31 December 2006), of which RMB66.5 million was authorized but not contracted for (compared to RMB75.0 million as at 31 December 2006), and RMB1.9 million was authorized and already contracted for (compared to RMB1.4 million as at 31 December 2006). These capital commitments were primarily attributable to planned and budgeted activities such as the opening of flagship stores, the expansion and renovation of retail outlets and the expansion of manufacturing and distribution facilities. As at 31 December 2007, the Group had contingent liabilities of RMB182.6 million.

Capital Structure of the Group

The Group requires working capital to support its manufacturing, retail, OEM and other operations. As at 31 December 2006, cash, cash equivalents and time deposits held by the Group increased to approximately RMB412.7 million, denominated principally in RMB, US\$, HK\$ and Euros. As at 31 December 2007, the Group had cash, cash equivalents and time deposits of approximately RMB526.2 million, denominated principally in RMB, US\$, HK\$ and Euros. The Directors believe that the cash balances and net cash inflow from operating activities are sufficient to support the operating activities of the Group.

Major Customers & Suppliers

During FY2007, the Group purchased approximately 27% and 36% of its goods and services from its largest supplier and its five largest suppliers, respectively. The percentages of fumover attributable to the Group's largest customer and its five largest customers combined were roughly 5% and 18%, respectively. None of the Directors, their associates or shareholders (which to the best knowledge of the Directors own more than 5% of the Company's share capital) were interested at any time in the year in the above suppliers or customers.

Charges on Assets

As at 31 December 2007, the Group had not charged any of its assets.

Human Resources

As at 31 December 2007, the Group had approximately 5,220 employees. Total personnel expenses, comprised of wages, salaries, and benefits, amounted to RMB199.2 million in FY2007, compared with RMB157.2 million in FY2006, representing an increase of 26.72%.

The Group is committed to fostering a safe and comfortable workplace and a corporate culture that emphasizes training and career development opportunities and rewards employees for performance. A competitive remuneration scheme, a safe and comfortable work environment, and a merit-based advancement program provide incentives for employees to excel in their respective areas of responsibility. The multicultural environment that exists at the Company also provides a unique opportunity for employees from all over the world to perform and excel in their respective disciplines, while enabling them to exchange knowledge concerning best practices from their own respective cultures. In addition, share options were granted to eligible employees and Directors pursuant to the terms and conditions of the share option scheme adopted by the Company on 14 October 2003. In FY2006, 16,000,000 additional shares were granted to eligible employees and Directors under the terms and conditions of the share option scheme.

PURCHASE, SALE OR REDEMPTION OF THE COMPANY'S LISTED SECURITIES

During the twelve months ended 31 December 2007, the Company had not redeemed, and neither the Company nor any of its subsidiaries had purchased or sold, any of the Company's listed securities.



CORPORATE GOVERNANCE

The Group is committed to maintaining the highest levels of ethical behavior from all its employees. The foundation of the Group's corporate governance rests on three basic principles: zero tolerance, internal accountability and independent supervision, which are monitored by Valarie Fong, an independent non-executive director who acts as the Corporate Governance Officer for the Company. The Corporate Governance Officer meets with senior management as required to monitor corporate governance as well as to develop new processes and systems to ensure compliance and the Group's adherence with the highest standards of corporate governance practice.

Zero Tolerance: The Group maintains a zero-tolerance policy on any and all infringements of its corporate code of conduct.

Internal Accountability: The Group has developed extensive internal controls and accounting systems, which have been designed to provide reasonable assurance that the Group's assets will be protected from unauthorized use or transfer and that transactions will be executed in consistence with management authorizations. Qualified and trained employees are located in all divisions within the Group to maintain and monitor corporate governance compliance.

Independent Supervision: The independent non-executive Directors, each of whom possesses appropriate industry and financial experience, closely monitor the Company's audit procedures.

The Board and senior management

The Board is responsible for protecting and maximizing long-term shareholder value. As of 31 December 2007, the Company had seven Directors on its Board, including the Chairman and two other executive Directors. Of the remaining four non-executive Directors, three are independent. Details of the Directors and senior management set out on pages 32 to 33 of this report.

The Chairman and the Chief Executive Officer of the Company are brothers. Mr. Edward Tan is the Chairman of the Company, and Mr. Alfred Chan is the Chief Executive Officer of the Company. The role of Chairman is clearly segregated from that of the Chief Executive Officer.

The Chairman is responsible for managing and providing leadership to the Board. He ensures that the Company establishes sound corporate governance practices and procedures and encourages the Directors to make full and active contributions to the affairs of the Board. The Chairman is also responsible for approving the agenda for each Board meeting taking into account, where appropriate, any matters proposed by other Directors for inclusion in the agenda. With support of the executive directors and the Company Secretary, the Chairman seeks to ensure that all Directors are properly briefed on issues arising at Board meetings and receive complete and reliable information in a timely manner.

The Chief Executive Officer is directly responsible for the day-to-day management of the business of the Company and maintaining the operational performance of the Company. With the assistance of the senior management, he ensures that the funding requirements of the business are met, closely monitors the operating and financial results against plans and budgets, takes remedial actions when necessary and advises the Board of any significant developments and issues. The Chief Executive Officer also reviews and presents to the Board the annual business plans and operation budgets for the Board's consideration and approval.

The Board includes independent non-executive Directors who constructively challenge proposals on strategy and bring strong and independent judgment, knowledge and experience to the Board's deliberations. The independent Directors are of sufficient caliber that their views carry significant weight in the Board's decision making process. The Directors are given access to independent professional advice at the Group's expense, when the Directors deem it necessary to carry out their responsibilities. The Board considers all its non-executive Directors to be independent in character and judgment. No nonexecutive Director:

- · Has been an employee of the Group within the last five years;
- + Has, or has had within the last three years, a material business relationship with the Group;
- Receives remuneration other than a Director's fee;
- · Has close family ties with any of the Group's advisors, Directors or senior employees;
- Holds cross-directorships or has significant links with other Directors through involvement in other companies or bodies;
- · Represents a significant shareholder; or
- · Has served on the board for more than nine years.

The Board meets regularly and no less than four times a year. During the course of FY2007, the board held four board meetings. All Directors understand their duty to represent the interests of shareholders and each Director has attended meetings as regularly as possible. When a director is unable to attend a meeting, the Chairman and/or the Chief Executive Officer briefs him/her fully on the content and results of the Board meeting. Pursuant to the bye-laws of the Company, all Directors shall retire by rotation in the forthcoming annual general meeting and all, being eligible, offer themselves for re-election.

Directors Responsibility

The following statement, which sets out the responsibilities of the Directors in relation to the financial statements, should be read in conjunction with, but be distinguished from, the Report of the Auditors on page 36 which states the reporting responsibilities of the Group's auditors.

Annual Report and Accounts

The Directors acknowledge their responsibility to prepare financial statements for each financial year which give a true and fair view of the state of affairs of the Group.

Accounting Policies

The Directors consider that in preparing the financial statements the Group has used appropriate accounting policies that are consistently applied, and that all applicable accounting standards have been followed.

Accounting Records

The Directors are responsible for ensuring that the Group keeps accounting records which disclose with reasonable accuracy the financial position of the Group and which enable the preparation of financial statements in accordance with the Hong Kong Companies Ordinance and the applicable accounting standards.

Safeguarding Assets

The Directors are responsible for taking all reasonable and necessary steps to safeguard the assets of the Group and to prevent and detect fraud and other irregularities.

Directors' Securities Transactions

The Board has adopted the Model Code for Securities Transactions by Directors of Listed Issuers (the "Model Code") in the Listing Rules as the Company's code of conduct regarding Directors' securities transactions. All Directors confirmed that they have complied with the Model Code and the Securities Trading Policy in their securities transactions throughout the year.

Remuneration of Directors

In FY2007 the remuneration of Directors and senior management was determined by the Board with reference to the performance and profitability of the Group as well as remuneration benchmarks from other companies in the high-end retail industry and the prevailing market conditions. Details of the remuneration and emoluments awarded can be found on pages 58 to 59.

A Remuneration Committee which comprises three Board members has been formed. The Committee is chaired by the Chief Executive Officer, Mr. Alfred Chan. The other two members are Ms Lara Lai and Mr. Rodney Cone, both independent non-executive Directors. The Remuneration Committee is charged with the responsibility of assisting the Board in achieving its objective of attracting, retaining and motivating people of the highest caliber and experience needed to develop and implement the Group's strategy. The Committee is also responsible for the development and administration of fair and transparent procedures for setting policies on the remuneration of Directors and senior management of the Company and for determining their remuneration packages. Executive Directors, however, do not participate in the determination of their own remuneration.

Nomination of Directors

New directors are appointed to the Board by the existing Board of Directors. Vacant seats are discussed at Board level and appropriate candidates are considered based on prior experience and qualifications. The Board selects and recommends candidates for directorship having regard to the balance of skills and experience appropriate to the Group's business.

Auditors' remuneration

The amount of fees charged by the Company's auditors in respect of their audit and non-audit services is disclosed in the notes to the financial statements of the Company. The Audit Committee is responsible for approving the remuneration and terms of engagement of the external auditors and for making recommendations to the Board regarding any non-audit services to be provided to the Company by the external auditors. In FY2007, the fees paid to the Company's auditors were primarily for audit services as no significant non-audit service assignments have been undertaken by them.

Audit Committee

The Audit Committee consists of Mr. Rodney Ray Cone, Ms. Valarie Wei Lynn Fong and Lara Magno Lai, all of whom are independent non-executive Directors of the Company. The Audit Committee is chaired by Mr. Rodney Ray Cone. All committee members possess appropriate business and financial experience. The Audit Committee is authorized to obtain outside legal or other independent professional advice and to secure the attendance of outsiders with relevant experience and expertise if it considers it necessary.

The Audit Committee is responsible for monitoring the integrity of financial statements of the Company. In addition to the review of financial information of the Company, the Committee's other primary duties are monitoring the relationship with the Company's external auditors and overseeing the Company's financial reporting system, internal control and risk management procedures. With respect to the Group's results for FY2007, the Audit Committee has reviewed with senior management and the external auditors their respective audit findings, the accounting principles and practices adopted by the Group and the internal control, risk management and financial reporting matters.

Internal controls and risk management

The Board of Directors has overall responsibility for establishing and maintaining the Group's internal control systems and approval procedures. Together with the internal audit team, and senior management of the Group, the Audit committee reviews and monitors such internal control and approval procedures with a view to ensuring their effectiveness. The Company also maintains a system of disclosure controls and procedures designed to ensure that information required to be disclosed by the Company is recorded, processed, summarized and reported within the required time periods and accumulated and communicated to the Company's management to allow timely decisions regarding disclosure.

Internal Control Environment

The Board has overall responsibility for monitoring the Group's operations. Executive Directors are appointed to the boards of all material operating subsidiaries and work closely with the senior management of the Group, monitoring their performance to ensure that strategic objectives and business performance targets are met.

Senior management of each of the operations within the Group prepares a business plan and budget annually which is subject to review and approval by the Executive Directors. When setting budgets and forecasts, senior management identifies, evaluates and reports on the likelihood and potential financial impact of any significant business risks. Budgets are prepared on an annual basis and forecasts are prepared on a quarterly basis.

The financial controller has established guidelines and procedures for the approval and control of expenditures. Both operating and capital expenditures are subject to overall budget control. Operating expenditures are further controlled by approval levels for such expenditures, which were set by reference to the level of responsibilities of the relevant executives and officers. Capital expenditures (including material expenditures within the approved budget, and also unbudgeted expenditures) are subject to specific approval prior to commitment.

The Group's internal audit function provides independent assurance as to the existence and effectiveness of the risk management activities and controls in the Group's business operations. Using risk assessment methodology and taking into account the dynamics of the Group's activities, internal audit derives its yearly audit plan. The plan is reassessed during the year as needed to ensure that adequate resources are deployed and the plan's objectives are met. Internal audit also follows up on all findings to ensure that identified issues are satisfactorily resolved. Internal audit is responsible for assessing the Group's internal control system, formulating an impartial opinion on the system, and reporting its findings to the Audit Committee, the Chief Executive Officer, the financial controller and relevant senior management.

Review of Internal Controls

The Directors confirm that they have reviewed the effectiveness of the system of internal controls of the Company and its subsidiaries and that they consider that such system is reasonably effective and adequate although they cannot provide absolute assurance that all material risks are appropriately identified, evaluated and managed. The review covered all material controls including financial, operational and compliance controls and the risk management function. Whilst the various procedures described above are designed to identify and manage risks that could potentially adversely affect the Group's ability to meet its business objectives and to properly record and report financial information, they do not provide absolute assurance against material misstatement or loss.

Model Code for Securities Transactions by Directors

As noted above, the Company has adopted the Model Code for Securities Transactions by Directors of Listed Issuers (the "Model Code"). The Directors have complied with the Model Code and the interests of Directors' notified to the Company in accordance with the Model Code are set out on page 24.

Code on Corporate Governance Practices

In the opinion of the Directors, the Company was in compliance with the Code on Corporate Governance Practices set out in Appendix 14 of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited throughout FY2007.

Board Meetings

The number of full Board and Committee meetings attended by each Director during the year is as follows:

	Scheduled Board	Remuneration	Audit Committee
	Meetings	Committee Meetings	Meetings
Alfred Chan,			
Executive Director	4/4	0/0	2/2
Edward Tan,			· · · · · ·
Executive Director	4/4	n/a	n/a
Peter Bourque			
Executive Director	4/4	n/a	n/a
Julie Enfield,			
Non-executive Director	4/4	n/a	n/a
Rodney Cone,			
Independent non-executive			
Director	2/4	0/0	2/2
Valarie Fong,			
Independent non-executive			
Director	4/4	n/a	2/2
Lara Lai,			
Independent non-executive			
Director	2/4	0/0	1/2



REPORT OF THE DIRECTORS

The Directors submit their annual report together with the audited financial results of PORTS DESIGN LIMITED ("PORTS" or the "Company") and its subsidiaries (the "Group") for the year ended 31 December 2007.

Principal Activities

The Group is a vertically integrated, international fashion and luxury goods company with its own design, manufacturing, marketing, distribution and retail capabilities. The Group is primarily engaged in the design, manufacture and retail distribution of ladies' and men's fashion garments and the sale of accessories such as shoes, handbags, scarves and fragrances in the PRC and Hong Kong, under the brand names PORTS INTERNATIONAL, PORTS 1961 and BMW LIFESTYLE. The Group is one of the leading international fashion companies in the PRC with 360 PORTS INTERNATIONAL, PORTS 1961 and BMW LIFESTYLE retail outlets as at 31 December 2007.

Major Customers & Suppliers

An overview of the Group's major customers and suppliers is set out on page 13.

Financial Results & Appropriations

The results of the Group for FY2007 are set out in the consolidated profit and loss account on page 37.

An interim dividend of RMB0.16 per share, amounting to RMB89.14 million in total, was paid to shareholders during FY2007. The Board recommends the payment of a final dividend of RMB0.27 per share, amounting to approximately RMB150.86 million in total, to be paid to shareholders on the register of members (pending shareholders approval at the forthcoming annual general meeting). This final dividend, together with the interim dividend and special interim dividend payment, amounts to approximately RMB519.32 million in total. The remaining profits for FY2007 were retained by the Group.

The Board has carried out a review of the Group's business strategy, the macro-economic environment, the Group's medium-term capital requirements and financial position and has determined that the Company, upon payment of this final dividend, will be solvent and able to meet all of its obligations as they become due.

Transfer to Reserves

The Group transferred approximately RMB13.60 million from its profit attributable to shareholders before dividends to its reserves in FY2007, compared with RMB23.35 million in FY2006. Details of transfers to reserves are outlined on pages 68 to 70.

Group Financial Summary

A summary of the results and the assets and liabilities of the Group for the past five financial years is set out on page 2.

Share Capital

Details of the movements in share capital of the Company are set out on page 67.

Fixed Assets

During FY2007, the Group acquired fixed assets of approximately RMB54.92 million, compared with RMB53.17 million during FY2006. Details of the fixed asset acquisitions are outlined on page 62.

Directors

The Directors of PORTS during the year were:

Executive Directors

Mr. Edward Tan Han Kiat Mr. Alfred Chan Kai Tai Mr. Pierre Frank Bourque

Non-Executive Directors

Ms. Julie Ann Enfield

Independent Non-Executive Directors

Mr. Rodney Ray Cone Ms. Valarie Fong Wei Lynn Ms. Lara Magno Lai

Pursuant to bye-law 99 of the bye-laws of the Company, Edward Han Kiat Tan, Alfred Kai Tai Chan, Pierre Frank Bourque, Julie Enfield, Rodney Ray Cone, Valarie Wei Lynn Fong and Lara Magno Lai shall retire by rotation in the forthcoming annual general meeting and all, being eligible, offer themselves for re-election.

The Company has received from each of its independent non-executive Directors an annual confirmation of his or her independence and accordingly, the Company considers all its independent non-executive Directors to be independent.

A brief biography of each Director and each member of senior management of the Company can be found on pages 32 to 33.

Directors' Service Contracts

None of the Directors who were proposed for re-election at the forthcoming annual general meeting has a service contract with the Group that is not determinable within one year without payment of compensation other than statutory compensation.

Directors' and Chief Executives Officer's Interests

As at 31 December 2007, the interests or short positions of each Director or chief executive of the Company in the shares, underlying shares and debentures of the Company or any associated corporations of the Company (within the meaning of Part XV of the Securities and Futures Ordinance ("SFO")), as recorded in the register required to be kept Section 352 of the SFO or as otherwise notified to the Company and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the "Stock Exchange") pursuant to the Model Code for Securities Transactions by Directors of Listed Issuers (the "Model Code"), were as follows:

(i) Shares of the Company of HK\$0.0025 each ("Shares")

	Personal Corporate		F	ercentage of total
	Interest	Interest ³	Total interest ³	issued shares
Mr. Edward Han Kiat Tan (Note 1)	0	223,600,000 (L)	223,600,000 (L)	40.02% (L)
		27,394,000 (S)	27,394,000 (S)	4.90% (S)
Mr. Alfred Kai Tai Chan (Note 1)	0	223,600,000 (L)	223,600,000 (L)	40.02% (L)
		27,394,000 (S)	27,394,000 (S)	4.90% (S)
Mr. Pierre Frank Bourque	160,000 (L) ²	0	160,000 (L)	0.03% (L)
Ms. Julie Ann Enfield	0	0	0	0
Mr. Rodney Ray Cone	60,000 (L) ²	0	60,000	0.01% (L)
Ms. Valarie Fong Wei Lynn	60,000 (L) ²	0	60,000	0.01% (L)
Ms. Lara Magno Lai	0	0	0	0

Notes:

- A long position of 600.000 Shares are owned by Ports International Enterprise Limited ("PIEL"), the issued share capital of which is owned as to 50% by Mr. Tan and Mr. Chan respectively. PIEL also holds a short position of 27,394,000 shares. 223,000,000 Shares are owned by CFS International Inc., a direct subsidiary of PIEL. Mr. Tan and Mr. Chan are deemed to be interested in 40.02% of the issued share capital of the Company by virtue of their respective interests in PIEL pursuant to Part XV of the SFO.
- 2. These interests represent interests in options granted by the Company under its share option scheme.
- 3. (L) Long Position, (S) Short Position.

(ii) Short Positions in the Shares

	Number of outstanding share options	Percentage of issued share capital
Mr. Pierre Frank Bourque	160,000	0.03%
Mr. Rodney Ray Cone	60,000	0.01%
Ms. Valarie Fong Wei Lynn	60,000	0.01%

As at 31 December 2007, other than the holdings disclosed above, none of the Directors or chief executives of the Company or their respective associates had any interests or short positions in the shares, underlying shares or debentures of the Company or any of its associated corporations (within the meaning of Part XV of the SFO) as recorded in the register required to be kept under Section 352 of the SFO or as otherwise notified to the Company and the Stock Exchange pursuant to the Model Code.

Share Options Scheme

The Company adopted a share option scheme (the "Scheme") pursuant to the resolutions of the shareholders of the Company passed on 14 October 2003:

- The purpose of the Scheme is to enable the Company to grant options to selected participants as incentives or rewards for their contributions to the Group.
- 2. The participants of the Scheme are (i) any employee of the Company, any of its subsidiaries or any entity in which any member of the Group holds an equity interest ("Invested Entity"), including any executive director of the Company (but excluding Mr. Chan, Kai Tai Alfred and Mr. Tan, Han Kiat Edward and each of their respective associates, any of its subsidiaries or any Invested Entity; (ii) any non-executive Directors (including independent non-executive Directors) of the Company, any of its subsidiaries or any Invested Entity; (iii) any supplier of goods or services to any member of the Group or any Invested Entity; (iv) any customer of any member of the Group or any Invested Entity; and (v) any person or entity that provides research, development or technological support to any member of the Group or any Invested Entity;
- As at 25 March 2008, the maximum number of Shares available for issue under the Scheme was 24,324,000 representing approximately 4.35% of the issued share capital of the Company.
- 4. Unless otherwise approved by shareholders in general meeting, the total number of Shares issued and which may fall to be issued upon exercise of the options granted under the Scheme to each participant in any 12-month period shall not exceed 1% of the issued share capital of the Company from time to time.
- 5. An option may be exercised in whole or in part in accordance with the terms of the Scheme at any time during a period to be notified by the Directors to each grantee. The period for exercise may commence on the date upon which the offer for grant of options is made ("Offer Date") but shall expire on the day immediately preceding the tenth anniversary of the Offer Date.
- An option may be accepted by a participant within 28 days from the date of the offer of grant of the option.
- 7. The subscription price for Shares under the Scheme, subject to any adjustment stipulated therein, shall be a price determined by the Directors, but shall be at least the highest of (i) the closing price of Shares as stated in the Stock Exchange's daily quotations on the Offer Date; (ii) the average closing price of Shares as stated in the Stock Exchange's daily quotations for the five trading days immediately preceding the Offer Date; and (iii) the nominal value of the Shares.
- The Scheme shall be valid and effective for a period of 10 years commencing on 3 November 2003 for the initial share option grant and 1 September 2006 for the subsequent share option grant, respectively.

Details of the share options outstanding as at 31 December 2007 under the Scheme were as follows:

First Share option granted on 3 November 2003

		Options granted	Options exercised	Options lapsed	Exercise Price per				
	Options held	during the	during the	during the	option	Options held	Grant	Exercisable	Exercisable
	at 1/1/2007	period	period	period	(HK\$)	at 12/31/2007	Date	from	until
Mr. Edward Han Kiat Tan	0	0	0	0	N/A	0	N/A	N/A	N/A
Mr. Alfred Kai Tai Chan	0	0	0	0	N/A	0	N/A	N/A	N/A
Mr. Pierre Frank Bourque	180,000	0	100,000	0	2.625	80,000	Nov-3-2003	Nov-3-2003	Nov-2-2013
Ms. Julie Ann Enfield	0	0	0	0	2.625	0	N/A	N/A	N/A
Mr. Rodney Ray Cone	60,000	0	0	0	2.625	60,000	Nov-3-2003	Nov-3-2003	Nov-2-2013
Ms. Valarie Fong	60,000	0	0	0	2.625	60,000	Nov-3-2003	Nov-3-2003	Nov-2-2013
Ms. Lara Lai	0	0	0	0	2.625	0	N/A	N/A	N/A
Continuous contract employees	7,738,240	0	5,503,018	0	2.625	2,235,222	Nov-3-2003	Nov-3-2003	Nov-2-2013

Second Share option granted on 1 September 2006

		Options granted	Options exercised	Options lapsed	Exercise Price per				
	Options held	during the	during the	during the	option	Options held	Grant	Exercisable	Exercisable
	at 1/1/2007	period	period	period	(HK\$)	at 12/31/2007	Date	from	until
Mr. Edward Han Kiat Tan	0	0	0	0	N/A	0	N/A	N/A	N/A
Mr. Alfred Kai Tai Chan	0	0	0	0	N/A	0	N/A	N/A	N/A
Mr. Pierre Frank Bourque	80,000	0	0	0	11.68	80,000	Sep-1-2006	Sep-1-2006	Aug-31-2016
Ms. Julie Ann Enfield	0	0	0	0	11.68	0	N/A	N/A	N/A
Mr. Rodney Ray Cone	0	0	0	0	11.68	0	N/A	N/A	N/A
Ms. Valarie Fong	0	0	0	0	11.68	0	N/A	N/A	N/A
Ms. Lara Lai	0	0	0	0	11.68	0	N/A	N/A	N/A
Continuous contract employees	15,920,000	0	4,280,810	67,978	11.68	11,571,212	Sep-1-2006	Sep-1-2006	Aug-31-2016

Notes:

- The exercise price for each share granted in November 2003 was originally fixed at HK\$10.50, but was adjusted to HK\$2.625 following the 4 for 1 share split in November 2004.
- The weighted average closing price of the shares immediately before the dates on which the options were exercised was HK\$ 21.33.

On and subject to the terms of the Share Option Scheme (terms and conditions contained in this letter shall prevail in case of any inconsistencies), the Options shall only be exercisable in respect of such part thereof that has been vested in accordance with the following manner:

Fraction of the shares covered under the option	Vesting date
1/3	First anniversary of the offer date
1/3	Second anniversary of the offer date
1/3	Third anniversary of the offer date

The Board of Directors may in its absolute discretion relax or accelerate all or any of the above vesting periods in such manner as it may deem fit.

Substantial Shareholders

The Company has been notified that, as at 31 December 2007, persons (other than directors of chief executives of the Company) who had interests or short positions in the shares and underlying shares of the Company as recorded in the register required to be kept under section 336 of the SFO were as follows:

Long positions in Shares

Names of shareholders	Capacity	Number of	Total number of	Percentage of
		shares	shares held	issued share capital
(a) Substantial shareholders ¹				
CFS International Inc. ²	Beneficial Owner	223, 000,000	223,000,000	39.91%
Ports International	Beneficial Owner	600,000		
Enterprises Limited ²	Interest of Controlled			
	Corporation	223,000,000(L)	223,600,000(L)	40.02%(L)
	Beneficial Owner	27,394,000(S)	27,394,000(S)	4.90%(S
(b) Other persons				
Baring Asset Management Limited	Investment Manager	49,624,096	49,624,096	8.88%
JP Morgan Chase & Co	Investment Manager	46,119,495	46,119,495	8.26%
Lloyd George Investment				
Management (Bermuda) Ltd.	Investment Manager	38,525,500	38,525,500	6.95%
Northern Trust Fiduciary Services				
(Ireland) Limited	Investment Manager	33,117,138	33,117,138	5.93%
Fidelity International Limited	Investment Manager	27,457,500	27,457,500	4.96%

Notes:

1. (L)Long positions in Shares (S)Short positions in Shares

 PIEL is deemed to be interested in the 223,000,000 Shares held by CFS by virtue of PIEL's 100.00% interest in CFS. Please also see Note 1 on page 24 above.

Save as disclosed above, the Company had not been notified of any other interests or short positions in the shares or underlying shares of the Company as at 31 December 2007 as recorded in the register required to be kept under section 336 of the SFO.

Directors' Interest in Contracts of Significance

There were no contracts of significance in relation to the Group's business to which the Company or any of its subsidiaries was a party and in which a Director of the Company had a material interest, whether directly or indirectly, during FY2007.

Purchase, Sale or Redemption of Group's Listed Securities

During FY2007, the Company did not redeem, and neither the Company nor any of its subsidiaries purchased or sold, any of the Company's listed securities.

Pre-emptive Rights

There is no provision regarding pre-emptive rights under the bye-laws of the Company and the laws of Bermuda.

Properties

28

Details of the major properties and property interests of the Group are outlined on page 62.

Retirement Scheme

The Group participates in the Pension Plan benefit scheme mandated by the PRC government for its employees based in the PRC, and the Mandatory Provident Plan mandated by the Hong Kong Government for its employees in Hong Kong.

Continuing Connected Transactions

The Group has sold ladies and men's fashion garments and accessories and other merchandise or products branded with the PORTS INTERNATIONAL and PORTS 1961 brands ("PORTS Products") to Ports International Retail Corporation ("PIRC"), a wholly-owned subsidiary of CFS International Inc., which resells them in Europe and North America. These transactions constitute "continuing connected transactions" for the purpose of the Listing Rules. The Group supplies PORTS products to PIRC on a contract basis, with each contract specifying the quantity to be sold, the price and the date of delivery ("the Sales Transactions"). Pursuant to Rule 14A.35 of the Listing Rules, the Company and PIRC on 1 November 2006 entered into an agreement for the supply of PORTS Products to PIRC and its affiliated companies ("the Master Agreement"). The Master Agreement commenced on 1 November 2006 and ends on 31 December 2008.

The Directors originally estimated that the aggregate annual value of sales under the Master Agreement would not exceed RMB18.067.404, RMB19.589.697 and RMB20.441.423 for each of the three financial years ending 31 December 2008. In view of the sales under the Master Agreement for the full year 2006 being marginally higher than previously forecasted, the Company has revised the annual caps for the two financial years ending 2007 and 2008 to RMB26.000.000 each. The revision to the annual caps was announced on 26 April 2007. During FY2007, the total value of the Sales Transactions and other items was RMB22.352.000 and does not exceed the revised annual cap.

In addition, pursuant to Rule 14A.35 of the Listing Rules, the Group has entered into an agreement with PCD Stores (Group) Limited ("PCD") on 5 December 2007, an indirect wholly owned subsidiary of PIEL, pursuant to the terms of which PCD will procure members of the PCD group to enter into concessionaire agreements with members of the Group ("Master Concessionaire Agreement"). Members of the PCD group will provide certain designated counters within their respective department stores located in the P.R.C. to the Group for the sale of clothing, accessories, and apparel, and in consideration of which the Group will pay a rental fee to the respective members of the PCD group. These transactions constitute "continuing connected transactions" for the purpose of the Listing Rules. The Master Concessionaire Agreement commenced on 5 December 2007 and ends on 30 June 2010.

It is expected that the rental fees to be paid by our Group to the PCD group pursuant to the Master Concessionaire Agreement for the remainder of the financial year ending 31 December 2007 and each of the financial years ending 31 December 2008, 31 December 2001 will not exceed RMB 2.0 million, RMB19.0 million, RMB24.0 million, respectively and for six months ending 30 June 2010 when the term of the Master Concessionaire Agreement ends, the rental fee for that period should not exceed RMB16 million. From 5 December 2007, the total rent paid by the Group to the PCD group was RMB1.6 million and falls within the annual cap.

The independent non-executive Directors of the Company have reviewed the two continuing connected transactions made during FY2007 and have confirmed that:

- (a) the continuing connected transactions had been entered into in the ordinary and usual course of business of the Group;
- (b) the continuing connected transactions had been entered into either on normal commercial terms or, if there are not sufficient comparable transactions to judge whether they are on normal commercial terms, on terms no less favorable to the Group than terms available to or from (as appropriate) independent third parties;
- (c) the continuing connected transactions had been entered into in accordance with the relevant agreement governing them on terms that are fair and reasonable and in the interests of the shareholders of the Company as a whole.

Pledging of shares by controlling shareholders

The controlling shareholder of the Company has not pledged any of its interests in shares of the Group to any third-party.

Corporate Governance

The Group's principal corporate governance practices are outlined on pages 15 to 19.

Use of Proceeds

There has been no change to the proposed application of proceeds raised from the IPO on 31 October 2003.

Auditors

A resolution for the re-appointment of KPMG as auditors of the Group is to be proposed at the upcoming annual general meeting.

Statement of Sufficiency of Public Interest

As at 25 March 2008, based on the information publicly available to the Company and within the knowledge of the Directors, 59.98% of the Shares were publicly held.



On Behalf of the Board Edward Tan Han Kiat Chairman

25 March 2008 Xiamen, China

CORPORATE SOCIAL RESPONSIBILITY

Ports Design recognises that corporate social responsibility (CSR) involves considering social, environmental, and ethical issues that if managed properly, can mitigate threats to the Group's assets, reputation and the way its brands are perceived. Furthermore, good management in these areas, particularly regarding the environment, can result in direct financial benefit.

Ports Design's CSR strategy has always been part of the Group's activities, however the Company plans to increase its focus on it in 2008. Thus the information below refers to our aims and policies for 2008. The areas upon which the Group will initially focus are as follows:

- Community Initiatives working together with chosen communities in which Ports Design has a presence
 or can make a positive difference, using the Group's unique assets to benefit society.
- Supply Chain maintaining acceptable ethical, labour, and social practices in the Group's supply chain.
- Health & Safety establishing a healthy and safe environment for our key stakeholders employees, customers, and contractors.
- Working Environment creating a working environment that fosters diversity and encourages and rewards our employees' efforts; constructing a work ethic that promotes a healthy work-life balance.
- Environment reducing the Group's negative environmental impact and using this as an incentive to improve the Group's operational efficiency.

Ports Design has created a CSR committee, consisting of senior managers and Board members, to ensure that our efforts are coordinated across the Group's scope of business in order to meet our goals. A key part of the Group's CSR strategy involves taking moves to ensure that its practices are in line with the principles of the UN Global Compact (www.unglobalcompact.org), with a view to joining the Compact in 2008.

Community Initiatives

Our Approach

Ports Design engages in charitable donations globally in two areas: education, with a focus on fashion and textile design programmes; and a charity helping to improve the lives of street-children in East Africa.

The Group's style of donating is both direct – in the form of monetary donations – and indirect, whereby giving is facilitated through staff events.

In 2008/09 we intend to:

- Work with some of the region's best textiles and design colleges to encourage excellence in design and nurture young design talent.
- Set-up an employee volunteering scheme, coordinating with local charities and community organisations.
- · Support a charity working with street children in one of the world's most deprived regions.

Supply Chain

Our Approach

Ports Design aims to ensure that the principles outlined in the UN Global Compact are followed by all members of our supply chain. It is the Group's responsibility to ensure that we work with our suppliers to achieve these goals.

The Group believes that health and safety, fair pay, decent working conditions, and environmental responsibility are essential prerequisites in choosing suppliers, and recognises that good or bad performance in these areas may also negatively impact the Ports brand and the Company's reputation.

In 2008/09 we intend to:

- Draw up an Ethical Trading Policy which will encompass the main principles of the UN Global Compact.
- · Conduct an audit of suppliers to assess current performance.

Health and Safety

Our Approach

Ports Design recognises that good health and safety practices are vital to ensuring the well-being of our employees, customers and the general public. The Group aims to eliminate work-related injuries and to be fully prepared for rapid response in the event of any accidents taking place in the workplace.

All of the Group's new staff receive training and instruction in safe working practices.

In 2008/09 we intend to:

- Ensure that key members of staff across our employee locations receive appropriate training in first aid.
- Conduct a health and safety audit at our manufacturing facility in Xiamen, and warehouses around China.
 Ensure that our offices, manufacturing facilities, warehouses, and stores have established fire prevention and rapid response procedures.

Working Environment

Our Approach

Ports Design promotes a positive, healthy working environment in which employees are encouraged to contribute to their own personal development and the success of the Group. The Group nurtures a culture of ethnic diversity, equal opportunities and non-discrimination.

The Group recognises that its employees are one of its chief assets, and therefore attaches great importance to the cultivation of a healthy work-life balance.

In 2008/09 we intend to:

- Hold management workshops to reinforce adherence to Company policies and commitment to equal
 opportunities and non-discrimination.
- Implement a language learning plan for both local and foreign employees to encourage cross-cultural communication within the Group.
- Promote healthy leisure-time activities by entering company teams in local sports leagues.

The Environment

Our Approach

Ports Design sees global warming and environmental issues as damaging to the global economy. The Group recognises that in order to protect its interests and brand reputation, and to meet its responsibilities as a global corporate citizen, it needs to take steps to keep its negative environmental impact at a minimum.

The Group's management also sees steps in this regard as an opportunity to make savings and improve levels of energy efficiency across the Company.

In 2008/09 we intend to:

- Conduct an audit of the Group's energy-intensive operations with a view to identifying energy saving, and
 efficiency enhancing, opportunities.
- Implement packaging reuse and waste recycling procedures at our warehouses and stores.
- Work with tree-planting projects in China in an attempt to offset our carbon emissions from surface shipping.

SENIOR MANAGEMENT & DIRECTORS

Executive Directors

Tan, Han Kiat Edward, aged 65, is the Chairman of the Company and a founder of the Group. Mr. Tan has more than 35 years experience in the textile, garment and trading business. Mr. Tan is responsible for setting the general direction of the Group. Mr. Tan has extensive experience in carrying out business in both Canada and the PRC. Mr. Tan has been an executive director of CFS since 1989. Mr. Tan is the elder brother of Mr. Chan. Mr. Tan is also the Chairman and an executive director of both PIEL and CFS.

Chan, Kai Tai Alfred, aged 59, is the Chief Executive Officer and Managing Director of the Company, and a founder of the Group. Mr. Chan is the younger brother of Mr. Tan. Mr. Chan has over 20 years experience in the garment and fashion industry in North America and Asia. He was nominated as one of the 200 top Chief Executive Officers in Canada by the Financial Post of Canada in 1992. He is responsible for the overall management and operations of the Group. Mr. Chan graduated from McGill University in Canada with a Bachelor of Science degree in Physics in 1970 and a Masters degree in Electrical Engineering in 1972. Mr. Chan has been an executive director of CFS since 1989. Mr. Chan is also the CEO and an executive director of Doth PIEL and CFS.

Bourque, Pierre Frank, aged 60, is the Executive Vice President of the Company. Mr. Bourque has over 20 years experience in the garment and fashion industry with knowledge of inventory management, inventory quality control, marketing, merchandising and sales. Mr. Bourque joined the PORTS INTERNATIONAL Canadian operations in 1997 and was the vice president of CFS in the same year. Mr. Bourque joined the Group in August 2002.

Non-Executive Directors

All non-executive directors of the Company are appointed for a term not longer than one year. Pursuant to the bye-laws of the Company, all Directors shall retire by rotation in the forthcoming, and each, annual general meeting and all, being eligible, will offer themselves for re-election.

Enfield, Julie Ann, aged 51, is a full time writer and also part time lecturer at Ryerson University in Toronto. Ms. Enfield was employed by CFS International Inc. ("CFS") in its public relations department from August 2002 to July 2005. She also holds certain share options which may convert into 10,000 shares in CFS. CFS currently has approximately over 36 million shares in issue. Ms. Enfield holds a degree in Journalism from Ryerson University in Toronto, Canada. Ms. Enfield joined the Group in September 2005.

Independent Non-Executive Directors

Cone, Rodney Ray, aged 47, is an independent non-executive Director and a member and the chairman of the audit committee of the Company. Mr. Cone graduated from the Wharton School, the University of Pennsylvania with a Master of Business Administration degree in 1993. Mr. Cone was a general manager of Healthcare Asia (Taiwan) Ltd. from 1993 to 1996. Mr. Cone is currently an independent businessman operating in Hong Kong, Taiwan and the PRC. Mr. Cone joined the Group in October 2002.

Fong, Wei Lynn Valarie, aged 34, is an independent non-executive Director and a member of the audit committee of the Company. Ms. Fong graduated from Australian National University in 1995 with a Bachelor of Commerce degree. Ms. Fong was an accountant with Ernst & Young, Hong Kong from 1996 to 1998. Ms. Fong is a member of the Australian Society of Certified Public Accountants. Ms. Fong is currently an art dealer at Contrasts Gallery, Hong Kong where she is responsible for purchases of art pieces for private clients, organising exhibitions and events, co-ordinating public relations and marketing events and preparing production schedules and budgets. Ms. Fong joined the Group in August 2002. Lai, Lara Magno, aged 37, is the vice president of education for Sky Media Pte. Ltd. Ms. Lai graduated from the University of London's Institute of Education with a Master's Degree in Media Studies. Ms Lai was part of the pioneering team that created the SKYTUTOR e-learning program in 1995, and was instrumental in securing Sky Media's position as the only e-education content provider for the pilot Singapore ONE national broadband infrastructure project. Her exemplary work in the field of e-education has helped Sky Media Pte. Ltd. to secure numerous awards and grants under the National Innovation and Development Scheme. Ms. Lai joined the group in March 2004.

Senior Management

Low, Russell, aged 38, is the Vice President of Finance for the Group, responsible amongst other things, for the group's finance, investment and treasury functions. Mr Low has over 12 years experience in business, having practiced as a corporate, mergers and acquisitions partner with a prominent international law firm in Hong Kong, and also as a strategic adviser and business development executive with a leading media group in Hong Kong. Mr Low graduated with a combined Bachelor of Economics/Law (Honours) degree from The University of Sydney, Australia.

Wong, Fung Mei Irene, aged 55, is the company secretary of the Company. Miss Wong is an associate member of the Institute of Chartered Secretaries and Administrators, fellow member of the Association of Chartered Certified Accountants (UK) and a member of the Hong Kong Institute of Certified Public Accountants. She is also a practicing Certified Public Accountant in Hong Kong and has been practicing for over 20 years. Miss Wong joined the Company in September 2003.

He, Kun, aged 37, is the financial controller of the Group. He is responsible for budget control and financial reporting. He completed a professional accounting degree in 1992, and a Master of Business Administration in 2004, at Xiamen University in The PRC. He joined the Group in 1992.

Cibani, Fiona and Tia, aged 42 and 35 respectively, are the creative directors of the Company. They are responsible for the overall artistic direction of the Group, and direct a team of designers and assistant designers in the creation of the Group's products, which include clothing and accessories. The Cibani sisters joined the Group in 1989.

Guan, Yang, aged 33, is the Vice President of Retail for the Group. Ms. Guan is responsible for training the Group's retail staff in the areas of product knowledge and visual display, and enhancing the level of service in PORTS and BMW retail outlets. She graduated from Ryerson University, Canada in 1998, with a B.A in Fashion Design. Ms. Guan first joined the Group in 2002.

Zheng Kai Mei, aged 38, is the manager of the information technology department. He is responsible for the day-to-day operations of the Group's information and technology services. Mr. Zheng graduated from Dalian Maritime University, China in 1990. Mr. Zheng joined the Group in 1993.

Chen, Xi Fan, aged 38, is the manager of merchandising. Ms. Chen is responsible for the ordering of merchandise for the Group, as well as the development of the BMW LIFESTYLE export business to BMW dealers worldwide. Ms. Chen graduated from Fuzhou University, China in 1991, with a Bachelor of Arts degree. Ms. Chen joined the Group in 1992.

Chen, Michelle, aged 39, is the marketing director of the Group. Ms. Chen is responsible for the advertising and marketing activities of the Group's PORTS retail business. She graduated from Xiamen University, China in 1991 majoring in International Journalism and a Master of Business Administration in 2005, at Paris ESSEC Business School Luxury Brand Management Program. Ms Chen first joined the Group in 1997 and left in 2004, she rejoined the Group in 2006.



PORTS DESIGN LIMITED

(Stock Code: 589)

FINANCIAL REPORT

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2007

(Prepared under International Financial Reporting Standards)

REPORT OF THE AUDITORS



Independent auditors' report to the shareholders of Ports Design Limited (Incorporated in Bermuda with limited liability)

We have audited the consolidated financial statements of Ports Design Limited (the "Company") and its subsidiaries (the "Group") set out on pages 37 to 78, which comprise the consolidated and Company balance sheets as at 31 December 2007, and the consolidated income statement, the consolidated statement of changes in equity and the consolidated cash flow statement for the year then ended, and a summary of significant accounting policies and other explanatory notes.

Directors' responsibility for the financial statements

The directors of the Company are responsible for the preparation and the true and fair presentation of these financial statements in accordance with International Financial Reporting Standards promulgated by the International Accounting Standards Board. This responsibility includes designing, implementing and maintaining internal control relevant to the preparation and the true and fair presentation of financial statements that are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error; selecting and applying appropriate accounting policies; and making accounting estimates that are reasonable in the circumstances.

Auditor's responsibility

Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements based on our audit. This report is made solely to you, as a bady, in accordance with section 90 of the Bermuda Companies Act 1981, and for no other purpose. We do not assume responsibility towards or accept liability to any other person for the contents of this report.

We conducted our audit in accordance with Hong Kong Standards on Auditing issued by the Hong Kong Institute of Certified Public Accountants. Those standards require that we comply with ethical requirements, and plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance as to whether the financial statements are free from material misstatement.

An audit involves performing procedures to obtain audit evidence about the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. The procedures selected depend on the auditor's judgement, including the assessment of the risks of material misstatement of the financial statements, whether due to fraud or error. In making those risk assessments, the auditor considers internal control relevant to the entity's preparation and true and fair presentation of the financial statements in order to design audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the entity's internal control. An audit also includes evaluating the appropriateness of accounting policies used and the reasonableness of accounting estimates made by the directors, as well as evaluating the overall presentation of the financial statements.

We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our audit opinion.

Opinion

In our opinion, the consolidated financial statements give a true and fair view of the state of affairs of the Company and of the Group as at 31 December 2007 and of the Group's profit and cash flows for the year then ended and have been properly prepared in accordance with International Financial Reporting Standards promulgated by the International Accounting Standards Board and the disclosure requirements of the Hong Kong Companies Ordinance.

KPMG

Certified Public Accountants 8th Floor, Prince's Building 10 Chater Road Central, Hong Kong

36

CONSOLIDATED INCOME STATEMENT

for the year ended 31 December 2007

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

	Note	2007 (RMB'000)	2006 (RMB'000)
Turnover	3&4	1,355,314	1,054,946
Cost of sales		(386,677)	(321,329)
Gross profit		968,637	733,617
Other operating income	5	15,617	15,401
Distribution costs		(516,553)	(397,776)
Administrative expenses		(44,679)	(33,378)
Other operating expenses	6	(47,428)	(37,855)
Profit from operations		375,594	280,009
Net finance income	8(i)	5,727	3,209
Profit before taxation	8	381,321	283,218
Income tax	9(a)	15,545	(29,216)
Profit for the year - attributable to equity shareholders of			
the Company	10,28(a)	396,866	254,002
Dividends payable to equity shareholders of the Company attributable to the year:	, 11(a)		
- Interim dividend declared during the year		89,135	60,250
- Special interim dividend decle during the year	ared	279,327	
- Final dividend proposed after the balance sheet date		150,857	93,304
		519,319	153,554
Earnings per share (RMB) -Basic	12	0.72	0.46
-Diluted	12	0.70	0.46

CONSOLIDATED BALANCE SHEET

at 31 December 2007

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

	Note	2007	2000
		(RMB'000)	(RMB'000
Non-current assets			
Lease prepayments	16	6,554	6,72
Property, plant and equipment	17	163,577	154,39
Deferred tax assets	18	5,067	11,30
		175,198	172,42
Current assets			
Inventories	20	349,233	330,16
Trade and other receivables, deposits			
and prepayments	21(a)	310,698	224,75
Fixed deposits with banks	22	230,000	100,30
Cash and cash equivalents	23(a)	296,174	312,35
		1,186,105	967,57
Current liabilities			
Trade payables, other payables			
and accruals	24(a)	182,904	208,77
Interest-bearing borrowings	26	248,146	
Current Taxation	9(c)	1,215	17,45
		432,265	226,23
Net current assets		753,840	741,33
Total assets less current liabilities		929,038	913,76
Capital and reserves			
Share capital	27	1,481	1,45
Reserves	28(a)	927,557	912,30
Total equity - attributable to equity			
shareholders of the Company		929,038	913,76

Approved and authorised for issue by the board of directors on 25 March 2008.



Alfred Chan Kai Tai Chief Executive Officer

38



Pierre Frank Bourque Executive Vice President

BALANCE SHEET

at 31 December 2007

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

	Note	2007 (RMB'000)	2006 (RMB'000)
			[1012 000]
Non-current assets			
Investments in subsidiaries	31	185,804	167,808
		185,804	167,808
Current assets			
Trade and other receivables, deposits			
and prepayments	21(b)	630,952	324,126
Cash and cash equivalents	23(b)	28,573	22,352
		659,525	346,478
Current liabilities			
Trade payables, other			
payables and accruals	24(b)	(201,166)	(47,544)
Interest-bearing borrowings	26	(65,548)	
		(266,714)	(47,544)
Net current assets		392,811	298,934
Total assets less current liabilities		578,649	466,742
		5/6,647	400,742
Capital and reserves			
Share capital	27	1,481	1,457
Reserves	28(b)	577,168	465,285
Total equity		578,649	466,742

Approved and authorised for issue by the board of directors on 25 March 2008.

MM

Alfred Chan Kai Tai

Chief Executive Officer

Pierre Frank Bourque Executive Vice President

CONSOLIDATED CASH FLOW STATEMENT

for the year ended 31 December 2007 (Expressed in thousands of Renminbi,

except share and per share data)

	Note	2007 (RMB'000)	2006 (RMB'000)
Net cash from operating activities	(a)	307,905	221,235
Cash flow from investing activities			
Interest received		14,370	4,206
Acquisition of property, plant and equipment		(50,640)	(50,981)
Proceeds from disposal of property, plant and equ	uipment	277	201
(Increase)/decrease in time deposits with banks		(129,700)	30,341
Net cash used in investing activities		(165,693)	(16,233)
Cash flow from financing activities			
Interest expense paid		(6,871)	(17)
Proceeds from interest-bearing banks loans		454,154	40,000
Repayment of interest-bearing banks loans		(206,008)	(40,000)
Dividends paid to equity shareholders of the Comp	pany	(462,580)	(120,461)
Proceeds from shares issued under share option		62,913	11,722
Net cash used in financing activities		(158,392)	(108,756)
		· · ·	· · · ·
Net (decrease)/increase in cash and cash equiva	lents	(16,180)	96,246
Cash and cash equivalents at 1 January		312,354	216,108
Cash and cash equivalents at 31 December		296,174	312,354

NOTES TO THE CONSOLIDATED CASH FLOW STATEMENT

for the year ended 31 December 2007 (Expressed in thousands of Renminbi,

except share and per share data)

(a) Reconciliation of profit before taxation to cash generated from operating activities

	2007	2006
	(RMB'000)	(RMB'000)
Profit before taxation	381,321	283,218
Adjustments for:		
Depreciation of property, plant and equipment	45,155	37,333
Amortisation of lease prepayments	173	172
Losses on disposal of property, plant and equipment	304	15
Equity-settled share-based payment expenses	18,077	8,245
Interest expense	6,871	17
Interest income	(17,500)	(7,950
Operating profit before changes in working capital	434,401	321,050
Increase in inventories	(19,073)	(75,844
Increase in accounts receivables	(1,714)	(72,367
Net increase in amounts due from/to related companies	(39,837)	(2,283)
(Increase)/decrease in advances to suppliers	(3,937)	3,451
(Increase)/decrease in other receivables,		
deposits and prepayments	(37,324)	327
(Decrease)/increase in bills payables and		
accounts payables	(37,686)	43,442
Increase in other creditors and accruals	7,532	28,839
Cash generated from operations	302,362	246,615
Tax refund from the PRC government	47,435	9,388
Income tax paid	(41,892)	(34,768
Net cash from operating activities	307.905	221,235

Consolidated Statement of Changes in Equity for the year ended 31 December 2007

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

	Share	Capital reserve - staff shares options Share issued Capital Share capital (undistributable) reserve premium		General reserve	Enterprise expansion	Retained		
	(Note 27)	(Undistributable) (Note 28a)	(Note 28a)	(Note 28a)	fund (Note 28a)	fund (Note 28a)	earnings (Note 28a)	Total
	RMB'000	R/MB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000
Balance at 1								
January 2006	1,446	6,818	63,159	319,456	64,799	9,868	294,708	760,254
Dividends to								
equity holders	-	-	-	-			(120,461)	(120,461)
Shares issued under								
share option scheme	11	(2,503)	-	14,214		-	-	11,722
Equity settled share								
based transactions	-	8,245	-	-	-	-	-	8,245
Profit for the year	-	-			-	-	254,002	254,002
Transfer to reserve					23,348		(23,348)	
Balance at 31								
December 2006	1,457	12,560	63,159	333,670	88,147	9,868	404,901	913,762
Balance at 1								
January 2007	1,457	12,560	63,159	333,670	88,147	9,868	404,901	913,762
Dividends to equity								
holders	-	-	-	-		-	(462,580)	(462,580)
Shares issued under								
share option scheme	24	(10,973)	-	73,862	-	-	-	62,913
Equity settled share-base	ed							
transactions	-	18,077	-				-	18,077
Profit for the year	-				-	-	396,866	396,866
Transfer to reserve					13,597		(13,597)	
Balance at 31								
December 2007	1,481	19,664	63,159	407,532	101,744	9,868	325,590	929,038

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

1. Significant accounting policies

Ports Design Limited (the "Company") is a company incorporated in Bermuda with limited liability. The consolidated financial statements of the Company for the year ended 31 December 2007 comprise the Company and its subsidiaries (together referred to as the "Group").

(a) Statement of compliance

These financial statements have been prepared in accordance with International Financial Reporting Standards ("IFRSs") promulgated by the International Accounting Standards Board ("IASB"). IFRSs include International Financial Reporting Standards, International Accounting Standards ("IASs") and Interpretations issued by the IASB. These financial statements also comply with the applicable disclosure requirements of the Hong Kong Companies Ordinance and the applicable disclosure provisions of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited. A summary of the significant accounting policies adopted by the Group is set out below.

The IASB has issued certain new and revised IFRSs that are first effective or available for early adoption for the current accounting period of the Group and the Company. Note 2 provides information on any changes in accounting policies resulting from initial application of these developments to the extent they are relevant to the Group for the current and prior accounting periods reflected in these financial statements.

(b) Basis of preparation of the financial statements

The measurement basis used in the preparation of the financial statements is the historical cost basis. These financial statements are presented in Renminbi ("RMB"). Except for share and per share data, all financial information presented in Renminbi has been rounded to the nearest thousand.

The preparation of financial statements in conformity with IFRSs requires management to make judgements, estimates and assumptions that affect the application of policies and reported amounts of assets, liabilities, income and expenses. The estimates and associated assumptions are based on historical experience and various other factors that are believed to be reasonable under the circumstances, the results of which form the basis of making the judgements about carrying values of assets and liabilities that are not readily apparent from other sources. Actual results may differ from these estimates.

The estimates and underlying assumptions are reviewed on an ongoing basis. Revisions to accounting estimates are recognised in the period in which the estimate is revised if the revision affects only that period, or in the period of the revision and future periods if the revision affects both current and future periods.

Information about judgements made by management in applying accounting policies that have the most significant effect on the amounts recognised in financial statements and significant areas of estimation uncertainty are discussed in note 35.

(c) Basis of consolidation

Subsidiaries are entities controlled by the Group. Control exists when the Gruop has the power to govern the financial and operating policies of an entity so as to obtain benefits from its activities. In assessing control, potential voting rights that presently are exercisable are taken into account.

An investment in a subsidiary is consolidated into the consolidated financial statements from the date that control commences until the date that control ceases. Intra-group balances and transactions and any unrealised profits arising from intra-group transactions are eliminated in full in preparing the consolidated financial statements. Unrealised losses resulting from intra-group transactions are eliminated in the same way as unrealised gains but only to the extent that there is no evidence of impairment.

In the Company's balance sheet, an investment in a subsidiary is stated at cost less any impairment losses (see note 1 (j)).

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

(d) Leased assets

(i) Classification of leased assets

Assets that are held by the Group under leases which transfer to the Group substantially all the risks and rewards of ownership are classified as being held under finance leases. Leases which do not transfer substantially all the risks and rewards of ownership to the Group are classified as operating leases.

(ii) Assets acquired under finance leases

Where the Group acquires the use of assets under finance leases, the amounts representing the fair value of the leased asset, or, if lower, the present value of the minimum lease payments, of such assets are included in fixed assets and the corresponding liabilities, net of finance charges, are recorded as obligations under finance leases. Depreciation is provided at rates which write off the cost or valuation of the assets over the term of the relevant lease or, where it is likely the Group will obtain ownership of the asset, the life of the asset, as set out in note 1(e). Impairment losses are accounted for in accordance with the accounting policy as set out in note 1(j). Finance charges implicit in the lease payments are charged to the income statement over the period of the leases so as to produce an approximately constant periodic rate of charge on the remaining balance of the obligations for each accounting period. Contingent rentals are charged to the income statement in the accounting period in which they are incurred.

(iii) Operating leases charges

Where the Group has the use of assets held under operating leases, payments made under the leases are charged to the income statement in equal instalments over the accounting periods covered by the lease term, except where an alternative basis is more representative of the pattern of benefits to be derived from the leased asset. Lease incentives received are recognised in the income statement as an integral part of the aggregate net lease payments made. Contingent rentals are charged to the income statement in the accounting period in which they are incurred.

(iv) Lease prepayments

Lease prepayments represent prepayment made for land use rights. Land use rights are carried at cost less accumulated amortisation and impairment losses (see note 1 (j)). Amortisation is provided to write off the cost of lease prepayment on a straight-line basis over the respective periods of the rights.

(e) Property, plant and equipment

Property, plant and equipment are stated in the balance sheet at cost less accumulated depreciation (see below) and impairment losses (see note 1(j)).

Cost includes expenditure that is directly attributable to the acquisition of the asset. The cost of selfconstructed items of property, plant and equipment includes cost of materials, direct labour, the initial estimate, where relevant, of the costs of dismantling and removing the items and restoring the site on which they are located, and an appropriate proportion of production overheads.

The cost of replacing part of an item of property, plant and equipment is recognised in the carrying amount of the item if it is probable that the future economic benefits embodies which the part will flow to the Group and its cost can be measured reliably. The carrying amount of the replaced part is derecognised. All other costs are recognised in the income statement as an expense as incurred.

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

> Depreciation is calculated to write off the cost of items of property, plant and equipment, less their estimated residual value, if any, using the straight line method over their estimated useful lives as follows:

Buildings situated on leasehold land	20 years
Plant and machinery	10 years
Fixtures, fittings and other fixed assets	3-5 years

Where parts of an item of property, plant and equipment have different useful lives, the cost of the items is allocated on a reasonable basis between the parts and each part is depreciated separately. Both the useful life of an asset and its residual value, if any, are reviewed annually.

Gains or losses arising from the retirement or disposal of an item of property, plant and equipment are determined as the difference between the net disposal proceeds and the carrying amount of the item and are recognised in the income statement on the date of retirement or disposal.

Construction in progress is stated at cost less impairment losses (see note 1(j)). Cost comprises direct costs of construction incurred during the period of construction and installation. Capitalisation of these costs leases and the construction in progress transferred to property, plant and equipment when substantially all the activities necessary to prepare the asset for its intended use are completed, at which time it commences to be depreciated in accordance with the Group's policy.

(f) Inventories

Inventories are stated at the lower of cost and net realisable value.

Cost of inventories is calculated using the weighted average cost formula and comprises all costs of purchase, costs of conversion and other costs incurred in bringing the inventories to their present location and condition.

Net realisable value is the estimated selling price in the ordinary course of business less the estimated costs of completion and the estimated costs necessary to make the sale.

When inventories are sold, the carrying amount of those inventories is recognised as an expense in the period in which the related revenue is recognised. The amount of any write-down of inventories to net realisable value and all losses of inventories are recognised as an expense in the period the write-down or loss occurs. The amount of any reversal of any write-down of inventories is recognised as a reduction in the amount of inventories recognised as an expense in the period in which the reversal occurs.

(g) Trade and other receivables

Trade and other receivables are initially recognised at fair value and thereafter stated at amortised cost less allowance for impairment of doubflul debts (see note 1(jj)), except where the receivables are interest-free advances made to related parties without any fixed repayment terms or the effect of discounting would be immaterial. In such cases, the receivables are stated at cost less allowance for impairment of doubful debts (see note 1(j)).

(h) Cash and cash equivalents

Cash and cash equivalents comprise cash at bank and on hand, demand deposits with banks that are readily convertible into known amounts of cash and which are subject to an insignificant risk of changes in value, having been within three months of maturity at acquisition.

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

(i) Intangible asset

The intangible asset acquired by the Group represents trademark use rights with finite useful lives. The intangible asset is stated in the balance sheet at cost less accumulated amortisation and impairment losses (see note 1 (j)). Amortisation of intangible asset is charged to the income statement on a straight-line basis over the asset' estimated useful lives of 10 years from the date they are available for use.

(j) Impairment

(i) Financial assets

A financial asset is assessed at each reporting date to determine whether there is any objective evidence that it is impaired. A financial asset is considered to be impaired if objective evidence indicates that one or more events have had a negative effect on the estimated future cash flows of that asset.

An impairment loss in respect of a financial asset measured at amortised cost is calculated as the difference between its carrying amount, and the present value of the estimated future cash flows discounted at the original effective interest rate. All impairment losses are recognized in profit or loss.

Individually significant financial assets are tested for impairment on an individual basis. The remaining financial assets are assessed collectively in groups that share similar credit risk characteristics.

An impairment loss is reversed if the reversal can be related objectively to an event occurring after the impairment loss was recognized. For financial assets measured at amortised cost, the reversal is recognized in profit or loss.

(ii) Non-financial assets

The carrying amounts of the Group's non-financial assets, other than inventories and deferred tax assets, are reviewed at each reporting date to determine whether there any indication of impairment. If any such indication exists, then the asset's recoverable amount is estimated.

The recoverable amount of an asset or cash-generating unit is the greater of its value in use and its fair value less costs to sell. In assessing value in use, the estimated future cash flows are discounted to their present value using a pre-tax discount rate that reflects current market assessments of the time value of money and the risks specific to the asset. For the purpose of impairment testing, assets are grouped together into the smallest group of assets that generates cash inflows from continuing use that are largely independent of the cash inflows of other assets or groups of assets (the "cash generating unit").

An impairment loss is recognised if the carrying amount of an asset or its cash-generating unit exceeds its estimated recoverable amount. Impairment losses are recognised in profit or loss.

Impairment losses recognised in prior periods are assessed at each reporting date for any indications that the loss has decreased or no longer exists. An impairment loss is reversed if there has been a change in the estimates used to determine the recoverable amount. An impairment loss is reversed only to the extent that the asset's carrying amount does not exceed the carrying amount that would have been determined, net of depreciation or amortisation, if no impairment loss had been recognised.

(k) Interest-bearing borrowings

Interest-bearing borrowings are recognised initially at fair value less attributable transaction costs. Subsequent to initial recognition, interest-bearing borrowings are stated at amortised cost with any difference between the amount initially recognised and redemption value being recognised in profit or loss over the period of the borrowings, together with any interest and fees payable, using the effective interest method.

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

(I) Employee benefits

(i) Short term employee benefits

Salaries annual bonuses and staff welfare are accrued in the year in which the associated services are rendered by employees of the Group. Where payment or settlement is deferred and the effect would be material, these amounts are stated at their present values.

(ii) Defined contribution retirement plans

Obligations for contributions to a defined contribution pension plan, including contributions to Mandatory Provident Fund as required under the Hong Kong Mandatory Provident Fund Scheme Ordinance, are recognised as an expense in the income statement as incurred, except to the extent that they are included in the cost of intangible assets and inventories not yet recognised as an expense.

(iii) Share-based payment

The fair value of share options granted to employees is recognised as an employee cost with a corresponding increase in a capital reserve within equity. The fair value is measured at grant date using black-scholes model, taking into account the terms and conditions upon which the options were granted. Where the employees have to meet vesting conditions before becoming unconditionally entitled to the options, the total estimated fair value of the options is spread over the vesting period, taking into account the probability that the options will vest.

During the vesting period, the number of share options that is expected to vest is reviewed. Any adjustment to the cumulative fair value recognised in prior years is charged/credited to the income statement for the year of the review, unless the original employee expenses qualify for recognition as an asset, with a corresponding adjustment to the capital reserve. On vesting date, the amount recognised as an expense is adjusted to reflect the actual number of options that vest (with a corresponding adjustment to the capital reserve) except where forfeiture is only due to not achieving vesting conditions that relate to the market price of the Company's shares. The equity amount is recognised in the capital reserve until either the option is exercised (when it is transferred to the share premium account) or the option expires (when it is released directly to retained profits). Share-based payment fransactions in which the Company grants share options to subsidiaries' employees are accounted for as an increase in value of investment in subsidiary in the Company's balance sheet which is eliminated on consolidation.

(m) Trade and other payables

Trade and other payables are initially recognised at fair value and subsequently stated at amortised cost unless the effect of discounting would be immaterial, in which case they are stated at cost.

(n) Provisions and contingent liabilities

Provisions are recognised for liabilities of uncertain timing or amount when the Group or the Company has a legal or constructive obligation arising as a result of a past event, it is probable that an outflow of economic benefits will be required to settle the obligation and a reliable estimate can be made. Where the time value of money is material, provisions are stated at the present value of the expenditure expected to settle the obligation.

Where it is not probable that an outflow of economic benefits will be required, or the amount cannot be estimated reliably, the obligation is disclosed as a contingent liability, unless the probability of outflow of economic benefits is remote. Possible obligations, whose existence will only be confirmed by the occurrence or non-occurrence of one or more future events are also disclosed as contingent liabilities unless the probability of outflow of economic benefits is remote.

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

(o) Revenue recognition

Provided it is probable that the economic benefits will flow to the Group and the revenue and costs, if applicable, can be measured reliably, revenue is recognised in income statement as follows:

(i) Sales of goods

Revenue is recognised when the customer has accepted the goods and the related risk and rewards of ownership. Revenue excludes value added tax or other sales taxes and is after deduction of any trade discounts.

(ii) Services rendered

Revenue from services rendered is recognised when the service is rendered.

(p) Finance income and expenses

Finance income represents interests income from deposits placed with banks, which is recognised in the income statement as it accrues, using the effective interest method.

Finance expenses comprise interest payable on borrowings, calculated using the effective interest rate method, bank charges and net foreign exchange losses.

All interest and other costs incurred in connection with borrowings are expensed as incurred as part of finance expenses.

Foreign currency gains and losses are reported on a net basis.

(q) Income tax

Income tax on the income statement for the year comprises current and movements in deferred tax. Current tax and movement in deferred tax assets and liabilities are recognised in the income statement except to the extent that they relates to items recognised directly in equity, in which case they are recognised in equity.

Current tax is the expected tax payable on the taxable income for the year, using tax rates enacted or substantively enacted at the balance sheet date, and any adjustment of tax payable in respect of previous years.

Deferred tax is recognised using the balance sheet method, providing for temporary differences between the carrying amounts of assets and liabilities for financial reporting purposes and the amounts used for taxation purposes. Deferred tax is not recognised for the following temporary differences: the initial recognition of assets or liabilities in a transaction that is not a business combination and that affect neither accounting nor taxable profit, and differences relating to investments in subsidiaries to the extent that it is probable that they will not reverse in the foreseeable future. Deferred tax is measured at the tax rates that are expected to be applied to the temporary differences when they reverse, based on the laws that have been enacted or substantively enacted by the reporting date. Deferred tax assets and liabilities are offset if there is a legally enforceable right to offset current tax liabilities and assets, and they relate to income taxes levied by the same tax authority on the same taxable entity, or on different tax entities, but they intend to settle current tax liabilities and assets on a net basis or their tax assets and and liabilities will be realised simultaneously.

A deferred tax asset is recognised to the extent that it is probable that future taxable profits will be available against which the temporary difference can be utilised. Deferred tax assets are reviewed at each reporting date and are reduced to the extent that it is no longer probable that the related tax benefit will be realised.

Additional income taxes that arise from the distribution of dividend are recognised at the same time as the liability to pay the related dividend is recognised.

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

(r) Foreign currency transactions

Foreign currency transactions during the year are translated at the foreign exchange rates ruling at the transaction dates. Monetary assets and liabilities denominated in foreign currencies are translated at the foreign exchange rates ruling at the balance sheet date. Exchange gains and losses are recognised in the income statement.

Non-monetary assets and liabilities that are measured in terms of historical cost in a foreign currency are translated using the foreign exchange rates ruling at the transaction dates.

(s) Related parties

For the purposes of these financial statements, a party is considered to be related to the Group if:

- (i) the party has the ability, directly or indirectly through one or more intermediaries, to control the Group or exercise significant influence over the Group in making financial and operating policy decisions, or has joint control over the Group;
- (ii) the Group and the party are subject to common control;
- (iii) the party is an associate of the Group or a jointly controlled entity in which the Group is a venturer;
- (iv) the party is a member of key management personnel of the Group or the Group's parent, or a close family member of such an individual, or is an entity under the control, joint control or significant influence of such individuals;
- (v) the party is a close family member of a party referred to in (i) or is an entity under the control, joint control or significant influence of such individuals; or
- (vi) the party is a post-employment benefit plan which is for the benefit of employees of the Group or of any entity that is related party of the Group.

Close family members of an individual are those family members who may be expected to influence, or be influenced by, that individual in their dealings with the entity.

(f) Dividends

Dividends are recognised as a liability in the period in which they are declared.

(u) Segment reporting

A segment is a distinguishable component of the Group that is engaged either in providing products or services (business segment), or in providing products or services within a particular economic environment (geographical segment), which is subject to risks and rewards that are different from those of other segments.

In accordance with the Group's internal financial reporting system, the Group has chosen business segment information as the primary reporting format and geographical segment information as the secondary reporting format for the purposes of these financial statements.

Segment revenue, expenses, results, assets and liabilities include items directly attributable to a segment as well as those that can be allocated on a reasonable basis to that segment. For example, segment assets may include inventories, trade receivables and property, plant and equipment. Segment revenue, expenses, assets, and liabilities are determined before intra-group balances and intra-group transactions are eliminated as part of the consolidation process, except to the extent that such intra-group balances and transactions are between group entities within a single segment. Inter-segment pricing is based on similar terms as those available to other external parties.

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

Segment capital expenditure is the total cost incurred during the period to acquire segment assets (both tangible and intangible) that are expected to be used for more than one period.

Unallocated items mainly comprise financial and corporate assets, tax balances, corporate and financing expenses.

(v) Earnings per share

The Group presents basic and diluted earnings per share (EPS) data for its ordinary shares. Basic EPS is calculated by dividing the profit or loss attributable to ordinary shareholders of the Company by the weighted average number of ordinary shares outstanding during the period. Diluted EPS is determined by adjusting the profit or loss attributable to ordinary shareholders and the weighted average number of ordinary shares outstanding for the effects of all dilutive potential ordinary shares, which include share options granted to employees.

2. Changes in accounting policies

The IASB has issued a number of new and revised IFRSs and Interpretations that are first effective or available for early adoption for the current accounting period of the Group and the Company.

There have been no significant changes to the accounting policies applied in these financial statements for the years presented as a result of these developments. However, as a result of the adoption of IFRS 7, Financial instruments: Disclosures and the amendment to IAS 1, Presentation of financial statements: Capital disclosure, there have been some additional disclosures provided as follows:

As a result of the adoption of IFRS 7, the financial statements include expanded disclosure about the significance of the Group's financial instruments and the nature and extent of risks arising from those instruments, compared with the information previously required to be disclosed by IAS 32, Financial instruments: Disclosure and presentation. These disclosures are provided throughout these financial statements, in particular in note 32.

The amendment to IAS 1 introduces additional disclosure requirements to provide information about the level of capital and the Group's and the Company's objectives, policies and processes for managing capital. These new disclosures are set out in note 30.

Both IFRS 7 and the amendment to IAS 1 do not have any material impact on the classification, recognition and measurement of the amounts recognised in the financial instruments.

The group has not applied any new standard or interpretation that is not yet effective for the current accounting period (see note 38).

3. Turnover

The principal activities of the Group are the manufacturing and sales of garments. Turnover represents income arising from the sales of garments net of value added tax.

4. Segment reporting

Segment information is presented in respect of the Group's business and geographical segments. Business segment is chosen as the primary reporting format because this is more relevant to the Group's internal financial reporting.

Business segments

The Group comprises two principal business segments which are retail and original equipment manufacturer ("OEM") respectively.

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi,

except share and per share data)

	2007 RMB'000	2006 RMB'000
Turnover:		
Retail	1,080,857	838,823
OEM	176,957	159,794
Unallocated	97,500	56,329
Total	1,355,314	1,054,946
	2007 RMB'000	2006 RMB'000
Segment result:		
Retail	360,624	275,079
OEM	16,770	17,649
Total	377,394	292,728
Unallocated operating income and expenses	(1,800)	(12,719)
Profit from operations	375.594	280.009
Net finance income	5,727	3,209
Income tax	15,545	(29,216
Profit for the year	396,866	254,002
	2007 RMB'000	2000 RMB'000
Depreciation and amortisation: Retail	42,117	34,968
OEM	-	
Unallocated	3,211	2,537
Total	45,328	37,503
Capital expenditure incurred:		
Retail	51,030	49,570
OEM Unallocated	3,890	3,597
Total	54,920	53,167
Segment assets:		
Retail	613,110	561,057
OEM Total	29,695	62,091
Unallocated assets	718,498	516,849
Total assets	1,361,303	1,139,997
Segment liabilities:		
Retail	144.889	149,590
OEM	21,727	51,630
Total	166,616	201,220
Unallocated liabilities	265,649	25,013
Total liabilities	432,265	226,23
		120,200

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

Geographical segments

The Group's business is managed on a worldwide basis, but participates in four principal geographical areas, the PRC (other than Hong Kong), North America, Hong Kong and Europe.

In presenting information on the basis of geographical segments, segment revenue is based on the geographical location of customers. Segment assets are based on the geographical location of the assets.

Turnover:	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000
the PRC	1,059,694	821,805
North America	203,821	175,195
Hong Kong	21,163	17,018
Europe	70,636	40,928
Tedal	1.055.014	1.054.044
Total	1,355,314	1,054,946
Segment assets:		
the PRC	1,260,677	1,003,148
North America	17,231	55,446
Hong Kong	52,501	66,555
Europe	30,894	14,848
Total	1,361,303	1,139,997
Capital expenditure incurred:		
the PRC	54,080	51,200
Hong Kong	840	1,967
Total	54,920	53,167

5. Other operating income

	2007 RMB'000	2006 RMB'000
Liaison service income	2,143	916
Royalty income	4,647	3,439
Design and decoration income	5,479	5,830
Insurance compensation	1,255	1,448
Others	2,093	3,768
	15,617	15,401

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

6. Other operating expenses

	2007 RMB'000	20 RMB10
Stock provision	47,428	37,8

7. Personnel expenses

	2007 RMB'000	2006 RMB'000
	177 110	145 524
Wages, salaries and staff benefits Contributions to defined contribution	177,110	145,534
retirement plan	4,049	3,406
Equity-settled share-based payment expense	18,077	8,245
	199,236	157,185

The Group participates in a defined contribution plan managed by the local government authorities of Xiamen whereby the Group is required to contribute to the plan. The applicable rates of contribution are either 6% (2006; 6%) of the minimum salary level of employees in Xiamen or 14% (2006; 14%) of the higher of the average salary of employees in Xiamen and the individual basic salary of the Group's employees subject to a cap of monthly income of RMB 2 thousand. The Group has no obligation for the payment of retirement benefits other than the contributions described above.

The Group also operates a Mandatory Provident Fund Scheme ("the MPF scheme") under the Hong Kong Mandatory Provident Fund Schemes Ordinance for employees employed under the jurisdiction of the Hong Kong Employment Ordinance and not previously covered by the defined contribution plan as mentioned above. The MPF scheme is a defined contribution retirement scheme administered by independent trustees. Under the MPF scheme, the employer and its employees are each required to make contributions to the scheme at 5% of the employees' relevant income, subject to a cap of monthly relevant income of HK\$ 20 thousand. Contributions to the scheme vest immediately.

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

8. Profit before taxation

Profit before taxation is arrived at after (crediting)/charging:

	2007 RMB'000	2006 RMB'000
(i) Net finance income		
Interest income from advances to unrelated parties	(8,233)	
Interest income from bank deposits	(9,267)	(7,950)
Finance income	(17,500)	(7,950)
Interest expense on bank advances repay	vable	
within five years	6,871	17
Bank charges	1,354	839
Net foreign exchange loss	3,548	3,885
Finance expenses	11,773	4,741
Net finance income	(5,727)	(3,209)

In respect of the interest income from advances to unrelated parties, the advances were secured by a mortgage over certain properties owned by unrelated third parties. All these advances had been fully settled prior to 31 December 2007.

	2007 RMB'000	2006 RMB'000
(ii) Other items		
Cost of inventories# (note 20)	434,105	359,184
Auditors' remuneration - audit services Depreciation	1,926	1,755
- owned fixed assets	44,883	37,061
- leased fixed assets Amortisation	272	272
- lease prepayments	173	172
Operating leases charges in respect of properties	5	
- minimum lease payments	55,296	50,798
- contingent rents	211,557	159,432

#Cost of inventories includes RMB 85,049 thousand (2006: RMB 75,143 thousand) relating to personnel expenses, depreciation and amortisation expenses, which amount is also included in the respective total amounts disclosed separately above or in note 7 for each type of these expenses.

9. Income tax

(a) Income tax (credit)/expense represents:

	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000
Current year expense	25,650	41,243
Income tax refund	(47,435)	(9,388)
	(21,785)	31,855
Changes in deferred taxes	6,240	(2,639)
	(15,545)	29,216

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

- (i) Pursuant to the rules and regulations of Bermuda, the Company is not subject to any income tax in Bermuda. Also, certain subsidiaries located in foreign jurisdictions are not subject to any income tax in their local jurisdictions.
- (ii) Provision for Hong Kong Profits tax is calculated at 17.5% (2006: 17.5%) of the estimated assessable profits of a subsidiary in Hong Kong. No provision for Hong Kong Profits tax has been made during the year ended 31 December 2007 as that subsidiary did not earn any assessable income for Hong Kong Profits tax purposes.
- (iii) Majority of the subsidiaries in the PRC ("PRC subsidiaries") are located within special economic zones in the PRC and are subject to preferential PRC Enterprise income tax of 15% pursuant to the income tax rules and regulations of the PRC concerning foreign investment and foreign enterprises (the "FEIT Law"). In addition, all the PRC subsidiaries are entitled to a tax holiday of a tax-free period for two years from their first profit-making year of operations and thereafter, they are eligible for a 50% reduction of the applicable income tax rate for the following three years. Up to 31 December 2007, certain PRC subsidiaries are still within the tax holiday period granted under the FEIT Law.

On 16 March 2007, the Fifth Plenary Session of the Tenth National People's Congress passed the Corporate Income Tax Law of the PRC (the "New Tax Law"). According to the New Tax Law, the new enterprise income tax rate for all companies in the PRC are unified at 25% effective from 1 January 2008 when the FEIT Law was ended. In addition, pursuant to the transitional arrangement under the New Tax Law, the income tax rate applicable to the PRC subsidiaries will only be gradually increased from the existing rate of 15% to the unified rate of 25% over a 5-years transition period. The PRC subsidiaries will also continue to enjoy the tax-exemption or 50% reduction on the applicable income tax rate under the New Tax Law until the expiry of the above-mentioned tax holiday previously granted under the FEIT Law, and thereafter they are subject to the unified rate of 25%.

- (iv) Pursuant to the FEIT Law, the investor of a foreign investment enterprise ("FIE") established in the PRC is eligible to claim refund of enterprise income tax previously paid by a FIE should the investor reinvest the profits generated by a FIE, either through direct investment into the same FIE or establishment of another FIE. During the year ended 31 December 2007, the tax bureau in the PRC approved and paid to the Group, pursuant to the FEIT Law, a tax refund of RMB 47,435 thousand (2006; RMB 9,388 thousand) in respect of the Group's re-investment of profits generated by a PRC subsidiary.
- (b) The following is a reconciliation of income tax (credit)/expense calculated at the Group's PRC applicable tax rate with income tax expense.

	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000
Profit from ordinary activities		
before taxation	381,321	283,218
Computed tax using the Group's		
applicable tax rate at 15%	57,198	42,483
Rate differential on the Company		
and subsidiaries' income taxed at 0%	(7,039)	(5,596)
Tax holiday enjoyed by PRC subsidiaries	(23,742)	(2,683)
Tax rate difference	1,762	
Tax effect of non-deductible expenses		
net of non-taxable income	2,067	1,683
Deferred tax asset not recognised	1,644	2,717
Income tax refund	(47,435)	(9,388)
Actual tax (credit)/expense	(15,545)	29,216

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

(c) Current taxation in the consolidated balance sheet represents:

	2007 RMB'000	2006 RMB'000
Balance at beginning of year	17,457	10,982
Provision for income tax for the year	25,650	41,243
Paid during the year	(41,892)	(34,768)
Balance at end of year	1,215	17,457

10. Profit attributable to equity shareholders of the Company

The consolidated profit attributable to equity shareholders of the Company includes a loss of RMB 5,503 thousand (2006: RMB 6,858 thousand) which has been dealt with in the financial statements of the Company.

Reconciliation of the above amount to the Company's profit for the year:

	2007 RMB'000	2006 RMB'000
Amount of consolidated loss attributable to equity shareholders dealt with in		
the Company's financial statements	(5,503)	(6,858)
Final dividends from a subsidiary attributable to the profit of the previous financial year,		
approved and paid during the year	499,000	100,000
Company's profit for the year (Note 28 (b))	493,497	93,142

11. Dividends

(a) Dividends payable to the equity shareholders of the Company attributable to the year

	2007 RMB'000	2006 RMB'000
Interim dividend approved and paid		
of RMB 0.16 (2006:RMB0.11)		
per share	89,135	60,250
Special interim dividend approved		
and paid of RMB 0.5		
(2006: RMB nil) per share	279,327	-
Final dividend proposed after		
the balance sheet date of RMB 0.27		
(2006: RMB0.17) per share	150,857	93,304
	519,319	153,554

Pursuant to a board resolution dated 27 August 2007, the Company approved the payment of an interim dividend of RMB 0.16 per share. A difference of RMB 512 thousand between the interim dividend proposed in the interim report for the six months ended 30 June 2007 and the amount eventually paid represents the additional dividends distributed to the holders of shares which were issued upon the exercise of share options during the period from the date the interim report was authorised for issue and the closing date of the register of members based on which interim dividends were actually paid.

Pursuant to a board resolution dated 1 December 2007, the Company approved the payment of a special interim dividend of RMB 0.5 per share.

The final dividend proposed after the balance sheet date has not been recognised as a liability at the balance sheet date. The calculation of final dividend per share is based on 558,728,124 ordinary shares in issue as at 31 December 2007 (2006: 548,844,296 ordinary shares).

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

(b) Dividends payable to the equity shareholders of the Company attributable to the previous financial year, approved and paid during the year

	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000
Final dividend in respect of the previous		
financial year, approved and paid		
during the year, of RMB 0.17		
(2006: RMB 0.11) per share	94,118	60,212

In respect of the final dividend approved and paid for the year ended 31 December 2006, a difference of RMB 814 thousand between the final dividend proposed in the 2006 annual report and the amount eventually approved and paid during the year represents the additional dividend distributed to the holders of shares which were issued upon the exercise of share options during the period from the date the 2006 annual report was authorised for issue and the closing date of the register of members based on which the final dividends for the year ended 31 December 2006 were actually paid.

12. Earnings per share

(a) Basic earnings per share

The calculation of basic earnings per share is based on the profit attributable to shareholders of RMB 396,866 thousand (2006: RMB 254,002 thousand) and the weighted average of 554,484,741 (2006: 547,520,168) ordinary shares in issue during the year.

(i) Weighted average number of ordinary shares

	2007 Number of shares	2006 Number of shares
Issued ordinary shares at 1 January Effect of share options exercised	548,844,296	544,513,096
(note 29)	5,640,445	3,007,072
Weighted average number of ordinary shares at 31 December	554,484,741	547,520,168

(b) Diluted earnings per share

The calculation of diluted earnings per share is based on the profit attributable to ordinary shareholders of the Company of RMB 396,866 thousand (2006: RMB 254,002 thousand) and the weighted average number of 567,813,096 (2006: 554,210,063) ordinary shares in issue after adjusting for the effect of all dilutive potential ordinary shares under the Company's share option scheme.

(c) Weighted average number of ordinary shares (diluted)

	2007 Number of shares	2006 Number of shares
Weighted average number of ordinary shares		
at 31 December	554,484,741	547,520,168
Effect of deemed issue of shares under		
the Company's share option scheme		
for nil consideration (note 29)	13,328,355	6,689,895
Weighted average number of ordinary shares		
(diluted) at 31 December	567,813,096	554,210,063

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

13. Directors' remuneration

Director's remuneration disclosed pursuant to section 161 of the Hong Kong Companies Ordinance is as follows:

		Basic salaries, allowances	Contributions to retirement		
Dire	ctor's	and other	benefit	Share-based	Total
	fees	benefits	scheme	payments	2007
RN	1B'000	RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000
Executive Directors					
Mr. Edward Tan Han Kiat	-	228	-		228
Mr. Alfred Chan Kai Tai	-	228	-	-	228
Mr. Pierre Frank Bourque	-	799	-	90	889
Non-Executive directors					
Mr. Kunnasagaran Chinniah	-	-		-	-
Ms. Janine Tran Chanh Lien	-	-	-	-	-
Ms. Julie Ann Enfield	-	-	-	-	-
Mr. Rodney Ray Cone *	-	-	-	-	-
Ms. Valarie Fong Wei Lynn *	-	-	-	-	-
Ms. Lara Magno Lai *	-	-	-	-	-
-	-	1,255	-	90	1,345
		Basic salaries,	Contributions		
		allowances	to retirement		
Dire	ctor's	and other	benefit	Share-based	Total
	fees	benefits	scheme	payments	2006
RN	1B'000	RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000
Executive Directors					
Mr. Edward Tan Han Kiat	-	266	-		266
Mr. Alfred Chan Kai Tai	-	266	-	-	266
Mr. Pierre Frank Bourque	-	724	-	50	774
Non-Executive directors					
Mr. Kunnasagaran Chinniah	-	-	-	-	-
Ms. Janine Tran Chanh Lien	-	-	-	-	-
Ms. Julie Ann Enfield	-	-	-	-	-
Mr. Rodney Ray Cone *	-	-	-	4	4
Ms. Valarie Fong Wei Lynn *		-	-	4	4
	-				
Ms. Lara Magno Lai *	-	-	-	-	-

* independent non-executive directors

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

- (a) The above emoluments include the value of share options granted to certain directors under the Company's share option scheme as estimated at the date of grant. The details of these benefits in kind are disclosed under the paragraph "Share Options Scheme" section in the Report of the Directors and note 29.
- (b) No bonuses were paid or payable as at 31 December 2007 and 2006 by the Group to the directors which were discretionary or based on the Group's or any member of the Group's performance.
- (c) Save as disclosed above, no directors' remuneration has been paid or is payable by the Group for the year ended 31 December 2007.

14. Individuals with highest emoluments

Of the five individuals with the highest emoluments, one (2006: one) is a director whose remuneration is disclosed in note 13. The aggregate of the emoluments in respect of the other four (2006: four) individuals are as follows:

	2007 RMB'000	2006 RMB'000
Basic salaries, allowances and other benefits	2,296	2,622
Discretionary bonuses	-	-
Share-based payments	1,828	877
Contributions to retirement benefit scheme	-	-
	4,124	3,499

The emoluments of the four (2006: four) individuals with the highest emoluments are within the following bands:

	2007	2006
	Number of	Number of
	individuals	individuals
RMB Nil – RMB 1,000,000	2	3
RMB 1,000,001 – RMB 1,500,000	1	1
RMB 1,500,001 - RMB 2,000,000	1	-
	4	

During the relevant period, no emoluments were paid by the Group to the directors or any of the other four highest paid individuals as an inducement to join or upon joining the Group or as compensation for loss of office.

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

15. Related party transactions

Transactions with the following entities are considered as related party transactions for the years ended 31 December 2007 and 2006.

Name of party	Relationship
CFS International Inc.	Immediate parent company
Ports International Retail Corporation	Fellow subsidiary company
PIHK Limited	Fellow subsidiary company
Ports 1961 (New York) Incorporated	Fellow subsidiary company
Ports International Enterprise Limited	Ultimate parent company
PCD Stores (Group) Limited	Fellow subsidiary company

The Group also has a related party relationship with its directors and senior officers.

Particulars of significant transactions between the Group and the above related parties for the years ended 31 December 2007 and 2006 are as follows:

(a) Transactions with parent companies and fellow subsidiaries

	2007 RMB'000	2006 RMB'000
Sales of goods to:		11112 000
Ports International Retail Corporation	22,352	18,618
Interest-free advances to:		
Ports International Enterprise Limited	18,363	-
Expenditure paid on behalf of the Group by:		
PIHK Limited	539	-
Ports International Retail Corporation	5,114	2,283
Expenses re-imbursement made by the Group to	:	
PIHK Limited	539	-
Ports International Retail Corporation	5,114	2,283
Purchase of goods from:		
CFS International Inc.	-	866
Rental fee charged by:		
PCD Stores (Group) Limited	12,857	5,632

The directors of the Company are of the opinion that the above related party transactions were conducted on normal commercial terms or, if there are no sufficient comparable transactions to judge whether they are on normal commercial terms, on terms no less favourable to the Group than terms available to or from independent third parties, and in the ordinary course of business, and this has been confirmed by the independent non-executive directors.

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

(b) Transactions with key management personnel

	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000
Short-term employee benefits	1,255	1,256
Post-employment benefits	-	-
Equity compensation benefits	90	58
	1,345	1,314

Total remuneration is included in "personnel expenses" (see note 7).

(c) Contribution to defined contribution retirement plans

Details of post-employment benefit plan for the Group's employees are disclosed in note 7.

At 31 December 2007 and 31 December 2006, there was no material outstanding contribution to postemployment benefit plans.

16. Lease prepayments

	The Group	
	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000
Cost		
Balance at beginning of year	7,865	7,86
Addition		
Balance at end of year	7,865	7,865
Accumulated amortisation		
Balance at beginning of year	(1,138)	(966
Amortisation charge for the year	(173)	(172)
Balance at end of year	(1,311)	(1,138
Net book value		
At end of year	6.554	6 727

The lease prepayments of the Group represented rentals prepaid in obtaining land use rights in the PRC for periods between 20 to 50 years.

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

17. Property, plant and equipment

The Group

ine Gloop					
			Fixtures,		
			fitting and		
		Plant and		Construction	
	Buildings	machinery	assets	in progress	Tota
	RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000
Cost					
Balance at 1 January 2006	35,672	23,270	108,127	38,301	205,370
Acquisitions	-	5,401	27,614	20,152	53,167
Transfer from construction					
in progress	50,895	-	6,250	(57,145)	
Disposals	-	(467)	(14,977)	-	(15,444)
Balance at 31 December 2006	86,567	28,204	127,014	1,308	243,093
Balance at 1 January 2007	86.567	28,204	127.014	1,308	243,093
Acquisitions	3,612	3,926	39,781	7,601	54,920
Transfer from construction	0,012	0,720	07,701	7,001	04,720
in progress	1,943	_	5,516	(7,459)	
Disposals	-	(627)	(5,840)	-	(6,467)
Balance at 31 December 2007	92,122	31,503	166,471	1,450	291,546
Depreciation					
Balance at 1 January 2006	7,785	8,710	50,101	-	66,596
Depreciation charge for year	2,160	2,097	33,076	-	37,333
Disposals	-	(424)	(14,804)	-	(15,228)
Balance at 31 December 2006	9,945	10,383	68,373	-	88,701
Balance at 1 January 2007	9,945	10,383	68,373		88,701
Depreciation charge for year	5,506	2,443	37,206	-	45,155
Disposals	-	(565)	(5,322)	-	(5,887
Balance at 31 December 2007	15,451	12,261	100,257		127,969
Net book value					
At 31 December 2007	76,671	19,242	66,214	1,450	163,577
At 31 December 2006	76,622	17,821	58,641	1,308	154,392

All of the buildings owned by the Group are located in the PRC on land under medium term leases.

As at 31 December 2007, the net book value of a building held under a finance lease arrangement of the Group amounted to RMB 3,144 thousand (2006; RMB 3,416 thousand).

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

18. Deferred tax assets

Recognised deferred tax assets

The components of deferred tax recognised in the consolidated balance sheet and the movements during the year are as follows:

		The Group		
		Other		
	Stock	creditors		
	provision	and accruals	Others	Total
	RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000
At 1 January 2006	7,068	1,340	260	8,668
Credited/(charged) to the income				
statement for the year	2,844	(274)	69	2,639
At 31 December 2006	9,912	1,066	329	11,307
At 1 January 2007	9,912	1,066	329	11,307
Credited/(charged) to the income				
statement for the year	(6,253)	(190)	203	(6,240)
At 31 December 2007	3,659	876	532	5,067

Unrecognised deferred tax asset

A deferred tax asset has not been recognised in respect of the following item:

	The Group	
	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000
Tax losses of subsidiaries	6,814	5,170
Total	6,814	5,170

A deferred tax asset has not been recognised in respect of the above item because it is not probable that sufficient future taxable profits will be available against which the subsidiary can utilise the benefits therefrom.

19. Intangible assets

	The Group	
	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000
Cost		
Balance at beginning/end of year	6,451	6,451
Amortisation		
At beginning/end year	(6,451)	(6,451)

-

At end of year

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

20. Inventories

Inventories comprise:

The Group	
2007	2006
RMB'000	RMB'000
88,270	91,329
33,423	24,530
226,046	214,118
1,494	183
349,233	330,160
	2007 RMB'000 88,270 33,423 226,046 1,494

The analysis of the amount of inventories recognised as an expense is as follows:

	2007 RMB'000	2006 RMB'000
Cost of sales Stock provision	386,677 47,428	321,329 37,855
	434,105	359,184

21. Trade and other receivables, deposits and prepayments

The Group		
	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000
Accounts receivable (note (i) below) Amounts due from related companies	174,671	172,957
(note 25)	44,983	5,146
Advances to suppliers	11,269	7,332
Other receivables, deposits and prepayments	79,775	39,322
	310,698	224,757

(i) An ageing analysis of accounts receivable is as follows:

Current	2007 <u>RMB'000</u> 148,949	2006 RMB'000 153,728
Less than 1 month past due 1-3 months past due	10,628 11,530	8,308 10,142
Over 3 months but less than 12 months past due	3,564	779
Amounts past due		19,229

Customers are normally granted credit terms of 0 to 90 days, depending on the credit worthiness of individual customers.

As at 31 December 2007, no impairment for loss of doubtful debts was made against the accounts receivable (2006: RMB nil). Receivables that were past due but not impaired related to a number of individual customers including wholesellers, retailers, owners of shopping arcades that have a good track record with the Group. Based on past experience, management believe that no impairment allowance is necessary in respect of these balances as they are considered fully recoverable.

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

The Company		
	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000
Amounts due from subsidiaries	607,151	321,993
Amount due from a related company		
(note 25)	16,859	-
Other receivables, deposits and prepayments	6,942	2,133
	630,952	324,126

22. Fixed deposits with banks

Fixed deposits with banks on the consolidated balance sheet represent bank deposits that are over 3 months of maturity at acquisition. As at 31 December 2007, fixed deposits of RMB 80,000 thousand were pledged to a bank as security for banking facilities granted.

23. Cash and cash equivalents

An analysis of the balance of cash and cash equivalents is set out below:

a) The Group		
	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000
Cash at bank and on hand	138,694	121,649
Time deposits with banks	157,480	190,705
	296,174	312,354

(b) The Company

(a

	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000
Cash at bank and on hand	14,527	17,647
Time deposits with banks	14,046	4,705
	28,573	22,352

Time deposits with banks included in cash and cash equivalents are within three months of maturity at acquisition.

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

24. Trade payables, other payables and accruals

a) The Group		
	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000
Bills payable	251	8,467
Accounts payable (note (i) below)	73,625	98,815
Other creditors and accruals	109,028	101,496
	182 904	208 778

(i) An ageing analysis of accounts payable is as follows:

	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000
Due within 1 month or on demand	43,881	55,261
Due after 1 month but within 3 months	20,264	29,112
Due after 3 months but within 6 months	9,258	14,132
Due after 6 months but within 12 months	222	310
	73,625	98,815
Company		
	2007	2000
	RMB'000	RMB'000
Other creditors and accruals	1,399	1,831
Amounts due to subsidiaries	199,767	45,713
	201,166	47,544

The amounts due to subsidiaries are unsecured, interest-free and repayable on demand.

25. Amounts due from related companies

(b)

	The Group		The C	e Company	
	2007	2006	2007	2006	
	RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000	
Amounts due from					
Ports International Retail Corporation	19,357	5,146	-	-	
Ports International Enterprise Limited	18,363	-	16,859	-	
PCD Stores (Group) Limited	7,263	-	-	-	
	44,983	5,146	16,859	-	

The amounts due from related companies are unsecured, interest free and repayable on demand.

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

26. Interest-bearing borrowings

		The Group		The Company
	2007	2006	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000
Bank loans - secured	70,230	-		
Bank loans - unsecured	177,916	-	65,548	-
	248,146	-	65,548	-

The bank loans of the Group and the Company have maturity terms of one month and carry fixed interest rate during the borrowing period.

As at 31 December 2007, the banking facilities of a subsidiary were secured by fixed deposits of RMB 80 million placed with a bank located in the PRC. Such banking facilities amounted to HK\$ 75,000 thousand (2006: HK\$ nil) which were fully utilised as at 31 December 2007.

27.Share capital

(i) Authorised and issued share capital

	The	Group and the C	Company	
	2007		2006	
	Number of	Amount	Number of	Amount
	shares	HK\$'000	shares	HK\$'000
Authorised:				
Ordinary shares of				
HK\$0.0025 each	3,600,000,000	9,000	3,600,000,000	9,000
	3,600,000,000	9,000	3,600,000,000	9,000
Issued and fully paid:				
At the beginning of				
the year	548,844,296	1,372	544,513,096	1,361
Shares issued under share				
option scheme	9,883,828	25	4,331,200	11
At the end of the year	558,728,124	1,397	548,844,296	1,372
		RMB'000 equivalent		RMB'000 equivalent
		1,481		1,457

The holders of ordinary shares are entitled to receive dividends as declared from time to time and are entitled to one vote per share at meetings of the Company.

All ordinary shares, rank equally with regard to the Company's residual assets.

(ii) Shares issued under share option scheme

In 2007, 9,883,828 ordinary shares of HK\$ 0.0025 each of the Company were issued for a total cash consideration of HK\$ 64,708 thousand (equivalent to RMB 62,913 thousand) before the related issue expenses as certain share options were exercised by the holders pursuant to the share option scheme adopted by the Company. Details of the share option scheme are disclosed under the paragraph "Share Option Scheme" section in the Report of the Directors and note 29.

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

28. Reserves

(a) The Group

	Capital reserve - staff share options issued (undistributable) RMB'000	Capital reserve RMB'000	Share premium RMB'000	General reserve fund RMB'000	Enterprise expansion fund RMB'000	Retained earnings RMB'000	Total RMB'000
Balance at 1 January 2006	6,818	63,159	319,456	64,799	9,868	294,708	758,808
Dividend declared			-	-		(120,461)	(120,461)
Shares issued under share option scheme	(2,503)	-	14,214		-		11,711
Equity settled share-based transactions	8,245		-			-	8,245
Profit for the year		-		-	-	254,002	254,002
Transfer to reserve		-		23,348		(23,348)	
Balance at 31 December 2006	12,560	63,159	333,670	88,147	9,868	404,901	912,305
Balance at 1 January 2007	12,560	63,159	333,670	88,147	9,868	404,901	912,305
Dividend declared	-	-	-	-	-	(462,580)	(462,580)
Shares issued under share option scheme	(10,973)		73,862				62,889
Equity settled share-based transactions	18,077						18,077
Profit for the year	-	-	-	-		396,866	396,866
Transfer to reserve				13,597		(13,597)	
Balance at 31 December 2007	19,664	63,159	407,532	101,744	9,868	325,590	927,557

Shares issued under share option scheme:

In 2007, options were exercised to subscribe for 9,883,828 ordinary shares of HK\$0.0025 each of the Company at a total consideration of HK\$ 64,708 thousand (equivalent to RMB 62,913 thousand), of which HK\$ 25 thousand (equivalent to RMB 24 thousand) was credited to share capital. The excess of the consideration over the nominal value of the shares, amounting to RMB 62,889 thousand was credited to the share premium account. RMB 10,973 thousand has been transferred from the capital reserve to the share premium account in accordance with policy set out in note 1 (1) (iii).

PRC statutory reserves:

Transfers from retained earnings to PRC statutory reserves were made in accordance with the relevant PRC rules and regulations and the articles of association of the Company's subsidiaries incorporated in the PRC and were approved by the respective boards of directors.

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

(i) General reserve fund

The subsidiaries in the PRC are required to transfer at least 10% of their profit after taxation, as determined under the PRC accounting regulations, to the general reserve fund until the reserve balance reaches 50% of their respective registered capital. The transfer to this reserve must be made before the distribution of dividends to shareholders.

The general reserve fund can be used to make good losses and convert into share capital by the issue of new shares to shareholders in proportion to their existing equity holdings.

(ii) Enterprise expansion fund

The transfers from retained earnings to the enterprise expansion fund were made in accordance with the relevant PRC rules and regulations and the articles of association of the Company's subsidiaries and were approved by the respective boards of directors.

The enterprise expansion fund can be used to convert into share capital, to acquire fixed assets and to increase current assets.

(b)The Company

	Capital reserve- staff share options issued (undistributable) RMB'000	Share premium RMB'000	Contributed surplus RMB'000	Retained earnings RMB'000	Total RMB'000
Balance at 1 January 2006	6,818	319,456	151,259	(4,885)	472,648
Dividend declared		-	-	(120,461)	(120,461)
Shares issued under share option					
scheme	(2,503)	14,214	-	-	11,711
Equity settled share-based					
transactions	8,245	-	-	-	8,245
Net profit for the year	-			93,142	93,142
Balance at 31 December 2006	12,560	333,670	151,259	(32,204)	465,285
Balance at 1 January 2007	12,560	333,670	151,259	(32,204)	465,285
Dividend declared		-	-	(462,580)	(462,580)
Shares issued under share option					
scheme	(10,973)	73,862	-	-	62,889
Equity settled share-based					
transactions	18,077	-	-	-	18,077
Net profit for the year	-	-		493,497	493,497
Balance at 31 December 2007	19,664	407,532	151,259	(1,287)	577,168

(i) Share premium

Under the Companies Act 1981 of Bermuda (as amended), the share premium account is distributable in the form of fully paid bonus shares.

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

(ii) Contributed surplus

Under the Companies Act 1981 of Bermuda (as amended), contributed surplus is distributable to shareholders, subject to the condition that the Company shall not declare or pay a dividend, or make a distribution out of contributed surplus if (i) it is, or would after the payment be, unable to pay its liabilities as they become due, or (ii) the realisable value of its assets would thereby be less than the aggregate of its liabilities and its issued share capital and share premium accounts.

(iii) Distributable reserves

In the opinion of the directors, the aggregate amount of reserves available for distribution to shareholders of the Company at 31 December 2007 was RMB 152,546 thousand (2006: RMB 119,055 thousand).

29. Equity settled share-based transactions

The Company adopted a share option scheme pursuant to the resolutions of the shareholders of the Company passed on 14 October 2003 whereby the Company may arant options to any Qualified Person (as defined in the Share Option Scheme) for subscription of shares in the capital of the Company upon and subject to the terms of the Share Option Scheme. Pursuant to the Share Option Scheme, the options are exercisable in whole or in part accordance with the terms of the Share Option Scheme at any time during a period commencing on the date upon which the offer for the grant of options is made but shall expire on the date immediately preceding the tenth anniversary of the date of offer.

On 3 November 2003, under the terms of the Share Option Scheme, the Company granted 3,500,000 share options to certain employees and directors of the Group to subscribe for 3,500,000 ordinary shares at an exercise price of HK\$10.50 per share. As a result of the shares subdivision effected in November 2004, the share options were adjusted to enable employees and directors to subscribe for 14,000,000 ordinary shares at an exercise price of HK\$2.625 per share. The options vest as to one-third on each of the first, second and third anniversary dates of the offer.

On 1 September 2006, under the terms of the Share Option Scheme, the Company granted an additional 16,000,000 share options to certain employees and directors of the Group to subscribe for 16,000,000 ordinary shares at an exercise price of HK\$11.68 per share. The options vest as to one-third on each of the first, second and third anniversary dates of the offer.

(a) The terms and conditions of the grants that existed during the year are as follows, whereby all options are settled by physical delivery of shares:

	Number of shares involved	V. P	Contractual life
	in the options	Vesting conditions	of options
Options granted to directors:			
- on 3 November 2003	300,000	One-third on each of the first, second and third anniversary dates of the offer	10 years
- on 1 September 2006	80,000	One-third on each of the first, second and third anniversary dates of the offer	10 years
Options granted to employees	:	,	
- on 3 November 2003	13,700,000	One-third on each of the first, second and third anniversary dates of the offer	10 years
- on 1 September 2006	15,920,000	One-third on each of the first, second and third anniversary dates of the offer	10 years
Total share options	30,000,000		

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

(b) The number and weighted average exercise prices of share options are as follows:

_	2007		2006	
	Weighted	Number of	Weighted	Number of
	average	shares involved	average	shares involved
	exercise price	in the options	exercise price	in the options
Outstanding at				
beginning of year	HK\$8.652	24,038,240	HK\$2.625	12,453,339
Granted	-	-	HK\$11.68	16,000,000
Excercised	HK\$6.547	(9,883,828)	HK\$2.625	(4,331,200)
Cancelled	HK\$11.68	(67,978)	HK\$2.625	(83,899)
Outstanding at				
end of year	HK\$10.115	14,086,434	HK\$8.652	24,038,240
Exercisable at				
the end of year	HK\$5.327	3,470,784	HK\$2.625	8,038,240

The options outstanding at 31 December 2007 have an exercise price in the range of HK\$2.625 to HK\$11.68 and a weighted average contractual life 8.18 years (2006: 8.72 years).

During the year ended 31 December 2007, the employees of the Group exercised options relating to the share options granted on 3 November 2003 and 1 September 2006 to subscribe 5,503,018 ordinary shares (2006: 4,331,200) and 4,280,810 ordinary shares (2006: nil) respectively. In addition, one of the Company's directors exercised options relating to the share option granted on 3 November 2003 to subscribe 100,000 ordinary shares of the Company.

Details of share options exercised during the year ended 31 December 2007 are as follows:

Grant date	aver pric te Exercise price option		Proceeds received	Number of shares involved in the options
3 November 2003	HK\$2.625	HK\$19.62	HK\$14,707,922	5,603,018
1 September 2006	HK\$11.68	HK\$23.56	HK\$49,999,861	4,280,810

(c) Fair value of shares involved in the options and assumptions

The fair value of services received in return for share options granted is measured by reference to the fair value of share options granted. The estimate of the fair value of the services received is measured based on the black-scholes model as required by IFRS 2. The contractual life of the option is used as an input into this model. Expectations of early exercise are incorporated into the model.

Fair value of shares involved in the options and assumptions

	Granted in 2006	Granted in 2003
Fair value at grant date	HK\$38,421,909	HK\$12,400,000
Share price	HK\$11.68	HK\$3.45
Exercise price	HK\$11.68	HK\$2.625
Expected volatility	40.12%	32%
Option life	10 years	10 years
Expected dividends	2.07%	2.66%
Risk-free interest rate		
(based on Hongkong Exchange		
Fund Notes Rate)	3.774%~3.967%	3.885%

71

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

The expected volatility is based on the historical volatility, adjusted for any expected changes to future volatility due to publicly available information. Expected dividends are based on historical dividends. Changes in the subjective input assumptions could materially affect the fair value estimate.

Share options were granted under a service condition. This condition has not been taken into account in the grant date fair value measurement of the services received. There were no market conditions associated with the share option grants.

30. Capital management

The Group's primary objectives when managing capital are to safeguard the Group's ability to continue as a going concern, so that it can continue to provide returns for shareholders and benefits for other stakeholders, by pricing products and services commensurately with the level of risk and by securing access to finance at a reasonable cost.

The Group actively and regularly reviews and manages its capital structure to maintain a balance between the higher shareholder returns that might be possible with higher levels of borrowings and the advantages and security afforded by a sound capital position, and makes adjustments to the capital structure in light of changes in economic conditions.

Consistent with industry practice, the Group monitors its capital structure on the basis of debt-to-equity ratio and gearing ratio, calculated as interest-bearing borrowings over equity. For this purpose the Group defines debt and equity as total liabilities and total equity respectively.

During 2007, the Group's strategy, which was unchanged from 2006, was to maintain the debt-to-equity ratio and gearing ratio at a level considered reasonable by the Group's management from time to time with reference to the prevailing market conditions and in compliance with financial covenants imposed by the bankers. In order to maintain or adjust the ratios, the Group may adjust the amount of dividends paid to shareholders, issue new shares and raise new debt financing.

The debt-to-equity ratio and gearing ratio at 31 December 2007 and 2006 was as follows:

	The Group		The Co	mpany	
	Note	2007	2006	2007	2006
		RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000	RMB'000
Trade and other payables	24	182,904	208,778	201,166	47,544
Interest-bearing borrowings	26	248,146	-	65,548	-
Current taxation	9(c)	1,215	17,457	-	-
Total liabilities		432,265	226,235	266,714	47,544
Total equity		929,038	913,762	578,649	466,742
Debt-to-equity ratio		47%	25%	46%	10%
Gearing ratio		27%	0%	11%	0%

The bank loans facilities utilised by the Group and the Company are subject to the fulfilment of financial covenants including but not limited to the maintenance of consolidated total equity over a specified amount and the Group's gearing ratio below a specified level. The draw down facilities would become payable on demand should the Group be unable to maintain these ratios. The Group regularly monitors its compliance with these covenants. As at 31 December 2007 none of the required covenants had been breached.

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

31. Investments in subsidiaries

	The Company	
	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000
Unlisted shares, at cost	152,397	152,388
Cumulative fair value of share options granted to employees of subsidiaries	33,407	15,420
	185,804	167,808

The following list contains only the particulars of subsidiaries which principally affect the results, assets or liabilities of the Group. The class of shares held is ordinary unless otherwise stated.

All of these are subsidiaries as defined under note 1(c) and have been consolidated into the consolidated financial statements.

Name of subsidiary	Place of incorporation and operation	equity at to the C	entage of tributable Company Indirect %	Issued and fully paid-up share/ authorised capital (in thousands)	Paid-up/ registered capital (in thousands)	Principal activities
Ports Asia Holdings Limited	British Virgin Islands	100	-	USD11/ USD50		Sales of garments and investment holding
Ports International Marketing Ltd.	. British Virgin Islands	100		USD0.1/ USD0.1	-	Sales of garments
Smythe Trading Company Limited	Samoa Islands	99.9	0.1	USD1/ USD1,000		Sales of garments
Ports Asia Holding (Hong Kong) Limited	Hong Kong	100		HK\$10/ HK\$10		Investment holding
Ports 1961 Macau Limited	Масаи		100	MOP25/ MOP25		Sales of garments
Ports Retail (H.K.) Limited	Hong Kong	-	99.9	HK\$1/ HK\$10		Sales of garments
Etac Fashion (Xiamen) Co., Ltd. (i)	PRC	-	100		HK\$237,000/ HK\$237,000	Manufacturing and sales of garments
Xiamen Xiangyu Ports Trading Co., Ltd. (i)	PRC	-	100		USD2,020/ USD2,020	Sales of garment
Ports International (Beijing) Co., Ltd. (i)	PRC	-	100		USD1,850/ USD1,850	Manufacturing and sales of garments
Ports International Marketing (Xiamen) Ltd. (i)	PRC	-	100		USD14,100/ USD14,100	Manufacturing and sales of garment
Century Ports Apparel (Xiamen) Ltd. (i)	PRC	-	100		USD374/ USD374	Manufacturing and sales of garment
Ports Fashion (Xiamen) Ltd. (i)	PRC	-	100	-	RMB133,000/ RMB133,000	Manufacturing and sales of garment

Note:

 All the subsidiaries incorporated in the PRC are wholly foreign-owned enterprises, except for Ports International Marketing (Xiamen) Ltd., which is a Sino-foreign equity joint venture.

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

32. Financial Instruments

Exposure to credit, interest rate, liquidity and foreign currency risks arises in the normal course of the Group's business. These risks are limited by the Group's financial management policies and practices described below.

(a) Credit risk

The Group's credit risk is primarily attributable to trade and other receivables. Management has a credit policy in place and the exposure to credit risk is monitored on an ongoing basis.

More than 60 percent of the Group's customers have been transacting with the Group for at least 2 years, and losses have occurred infrequently. Individual credit evaluations are performed on all customers requiring credit over a certain amount. These evaluations focus on the customer's past history of making payments when due and current ability to pay, and may take into account information specific to the customer. Normally, the Group does not obtain collateral from customers.

The maximum exposure to credit risk without taking into account any collateral held is represented by the carrying amount of trade and other receivables in the balance sheet. The Group does not provide any other guarantees which would expose the Group to credit risk. No single customer of the Group accounted for greater than 10% of the Group's revenue.

(b) Interest rate risk

The Group's interest rate risk arises primarily from interest-bearing borrowings. Borrowings issued at variable rates and at fixed rates expose the Group to cash flow interest rate risk, and fair value interest rate risk respectively. The Group normally borrowed short-term bank loans which have short-term maturity ranging from 1-3 months and carries fixed rates in order to limit its exposure to interest rate risk.

As at 31 December 2007, the interest-bearing borrowings of the Group and the Company amounted to RMB 248,146 thousand (2006: RMB nil) and RMB 65,548 thousand (2006: RMB nil) respectively, which carries fixed interest rates ranging from 3.95 % to 4.67 % and 4.15% to 4.59% respectively.

(c) Foreign currency risk

The Group is exposed to currency risks primarily through sales, purchases and borrowings that are denominated in a currency other than the functional currency of the operations to which they relate. The currency giving rise to this risk is primarily United States Dollars, Euros and Hong Kong Dollars.

Renminbi is not freely convertible into foreign currencies. All foreign exchange transactions involving Renminbi must take place through the People's Bank of China or other institutions authorized to buy and sell foreign exchange. The exchange rate adopted for the foreign exchange transactions are the rates of exchange quoted by the People's Bank of China.

In respect of trade and other receivables, trade and other payables and borrowings held in a currency other than the functional currency of the operations to which they relate, the Group ensures that the net exposure is kept to an acceptable level, by buying or selling foreign currencies at spot rate where necessary to address short-term imbalances.

The following table details the Group's exposure at the balance sheet date to currency risk arising from recognised assets or liabilities denominated in a currency other than the functional currency of the entity to which they relate.

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

(i) Exposure to currency risk

The Group

	As at	31 December 2007	
	United States	Hong Kong	
	Dollars	Dollars	Euro
	,000	'000'	,000
Trade and other receivables	5,923	27,328	3,468
Cash and cash equivalents	4,154	37,657	955
Trade and other payables	(3,178)	(3,196)	(537)
Interest-bearing borrowings	-	(265,000)	-
Overall net exposure	6,899	(204,746)	3,886

	As at 31 December 2006		
	United States	Hong Kong	
	Dollars	Dollars	Euro
	,000	'000'	,000
Trade and other receivables	7,287	270	1,446
Cash and cash equivalents	2,357	21,306	156
Trade and other payables	(6,920)	(1,276)	(370)
Overall net exposure	2,724	20,300	1,232

The Company

Overall net exposure

	As at 31 Dece	ember 2007
	United States	Hong Kong
	Dollars	Dollars
	'000	'000
Trade and other receivables	184	27,231
Cash and cash equivalents	168	29,160
Trade and other payables	(5,447)	(37,321)
Overall net exposure	(5,095)	19,070
	As at 31 Dece	ember 2006
	United States	Hong Kong
	Dollars	Dollars
	,000	,000
Trade and other receivables	2,734	30,272
Cash and cash equivalents	629	17,322
Trade and other payables	(5,932)	-

(2,569)

47,594

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

(ii) Sensitivity analysis

The following table indicates the approximate increase/(decrease) in the group's profit for the year in response to 5% strengthening/weakening of Renminbi against the foreign currencies to which the group has significant exposure at the balance sheet date. The sensitivity analysis includes balances between group companies where the denomination of the balances is in a currency other than the functional currencies of the lender or the borrower.

	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000
United States Dollars		
- 5% strengthening of RMB	(1,986)	(904)
- 5% weakening of RMB	1,986	904
Euros		
- 5% strengthening of RMB	(1,762)	(538)
- 5% weakening of RMB	1,762	538
Hong Kong Dollars		
- 5% strengthening of RMB	7,997	(867)
- 5% weakening of RMB	(7,997)	867

The sensitivity analysis above has been determined assuming that the change in foreign exchange rate had occurred at the balance sheet date and had been applied to each of the Group entities' exposure to currency risk for financial instrument in existence at that date, and that all other variables, in particular interest rates, remain constant. The stated changes represent management's assessment of reasonably possible changes in foreign exchange rate over the period until the next annual balance sheet date. The analysis is performed on the same basis for 2006.

(d) Liquidity risk

Individual operating entities within the Group are responsible for their own cash management, including the short term investment of cash surpluses and the raising of loans to cover expected cash demands, subject to approval by the Company's board when the borrowings exceed certain predetermined levels of authority. The Group's policy is to regularly monitor its liquidity requirements and its compliance with lending covenants, to ensure that it maintains sufficient reserves of cash and readily realisable marketable securities and adequate committed lies of funding from major financial institutions to meet its liquidity requirements in the short and longer term.

The Group's and the Company's financial liabilities, including interest-bearing borrowings and trade and other payables, as at 31 December 2007 and 31 December 2006 are required to be settled within 1 year or on demand based on the contractual terms entered with the counterparties. The carrying amounts of these financial liabilities as at the respective balance sheet dates represent the total contractual undiscounted cash flows for settling these financial liabilities within next year. At the balance sheet dates, the Group and the Company do not have any derivative financial liabilities.

(e) Fair value

All financial instruments are carried at amounts not materially different from their fair values as at 31 December 2006 and 2007 because of the short maturities of all these financial instruments.

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

33. Commitments

(a) Operating lease commitments

Non-cancellable operating lease rentals are payable as follows:

	The Group	
	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000
Less than one year	51,664	52,244
Between one and five years	101,657	67,267
More than five years	2,930	-
	156,251	119,511

The leases run for an initial period of one to five years, with an option to renew the lease when all terms are renegotiated. In addition to the minimum rental payments disclosed above, the Group has a commitment to pay rent of a proportion of turnover for certain leased properties. Contingent rentals are not included in the above commitments as it is not possible to estimate the amounts which may be payable.

(b) Capital commitments

Capital commitments in respect of purchase of property, plant and equipment outstanding at 31 December 2007 and 2006 but not provided for in the consolidated financial statements were as follows:

	The	Group
	2007 RMB'000	2006 RMB'000
Contracted for	1,877	1,358
Authorised but not contracted for	66,500	75,000
	68,377	76,358

34. Contingent liabilities

	Th	ne Company
	2007	2006
	RMB'000	RMB'000
Guarantees issued to banks		
in favour of subsidiaries	182,598	-

The Company provides corporate guarantees to banks in respect of certain bank loans facilities utilised by the subsidiaries. The Company closely monitors the conditions that are subject to the guarantees to identify whether it is probable that a loss has occurred. At 31 December 2007, it is not probable that the Company will be required to make payments under the guarantees, thus no liability has been accrued in the Company's balance sheet for a loss related to the Company's obligation under the guarantees arrangement.

35. Accounting estimates and judgements

Note 18, 29, 32 and 34 contain information about significant areas of estimation uncertainty and critical judgements in applying accounting policies of deferred taxes on unutilised tax losses, measurement of sharebased payments, valuation of financial instruments and contingencies respectively that have the most significant effect on the amounts recognised in the financial statements. Other key sources of estimation uncertainty are as follows:

(Expressed in thousands of Renminbi, except share and per share data)

(a) Depreciation

Property, plant and equipment are depreciated on a straight-line basis over the estimated useful lives, after taking into account the estimated residual value. The Group reviews annually the useful life of an asset and its residual value, if any. The depreciation expenses for future periods are adjusted if there are significant changes from previous estimates.

(b) Net realisable value of inventories

Net realisable value of inventories is the estimated selling price in the ordinary course of business, less estimated costs of completion and selling expenses. These estimates are based on the current market condition and the historical experience of distributing and selling products of similar nature. It could change significantly as a result of competitor actions in response to severe industry cycles or other changes in market condition. Management will reasses the estimations at each balance sheet date.

36. Subsequent events

After the balance sheet date, the directors proposed a final dividend on 25 March 2008. Further details are disclosed in note 11.

37. Immediate and ultimate controlling party

As at 31 December 2007, the directors consider the immediate parent and ultimate controlling party of the group to be CFS International Incorporated and Ports International Enterprises Limited respectively, which are incorporated in Canada and British Virgin Islands respectively.

38. Possible impact of amendments, new standards and interpretations issued but not yet effective for the annual accounting period ended 31 December 2007

Up to the date of issue of these financial statements, the IASB has issued the following amendments, new standards and interpretations which are not yet effective for the annual accounting period ended 31 December 2007 and which have not been adopted in these financial statements:

	Effective for accounting period beginning on or after	
IFRIC 11, IFRS 2-Group and treasury share transaction	1 March 2007	
IFRIC 14 IAS 19-The limit on a defined benefit assets,	1111110112007	
minimum funding requirements and interaction	1 January 2008	
IFRIC 13, Customer loyalty programmes	1 July 2008	
Amendment to IFRS 2, Share-based payment		
-Vesting conditions and cancellations	1 January 2009	
IFRS 8, Operating segments	1 January 2009	
Amendment to IAS 1, Presentation of financial statements	1 January 2009	
Amendment to IAS 23, Borrowing costs	1 January 2009	
Amendment to IFRS 3, Business combinations	1 July 2009	
Amendment to IAS 27, Consolidated		
and separate financial statements	1 July 2009	

The Group is in the process of making an assessment on what the impact of these amendments, new standards and new interpretations is expected to be in the period of initial application. So far it has concluded that the adoption of them is unlikely to have a significant impact on the Group's results of operations and financial position.

In addition, HKFRS 8, Operating segments, which is effective for annual periods beginning on or after 1 January 2009, may result in new or amended disclosures in the financial statements.





INFORMATION FOR INVESTORS

Shareholder's Calendar

Close of Register 15 April 2008 to 18 April 2008, both days inclusive

Annual General Meeting Wednesday, 21 May 2008 at 9:30 a.m

LISTING INFORMATION

Share Listing

The Company's shares are listed on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited

Stock Code

The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited: 589 Bloomberg: 589 HK Reuters: 0589.HK

Price History

2007	PER SHARE		
MONTH	High (HK\$)	Low (HK\$)	Total Volume
January	21.50	15.60	27,151,460
February	21.45	19.00	18,102,512
March	21.00	16.54	23,592,280
April	22.60	19.92	20,564,148
May	27.00	20.65	29,085,770
June	24.40	20.20	25,859,382
July	23.90	18.02	34,677,794
August	21.85	14.30	39,104,088
September	27.90	20.25	24,223,214
October	30.55	24.60	36,957,260
November	30.10	24.40	14,239,376
December	29.80	24.40	23,396,106

2008 January 31.50 21.70 34,769,248

 February
 24.75
 21.25
 21,108,513

 March
 28.00
 15.26
 27,302,923

Dividends per share

Interim Dividend: RMB0.16 per share Paid on: 30 October 2007 Special Interim Dividend: RMB0.50 per share Paid on: 24 December 2007 Final Dividend: RMB0.27 per share (subject to the approval of the shareholders of the Company at the forthcoming annual general meeting) Payable: Not later than 30 May 2008

Board of Directors

Edward Han Kiat Tan*, Chairman Alfred Kai Tan Chan*, Chief Executive & Managing Director Pierre Frank Bourque*, Executive Vice President Julie Ann Enfield, Non-executive Director Rodney Ray Cone, Independent Non-executive Director Valarie Wei Lynn Fong, Independent Non-executive Director Lara Magno Lai, Independent Nonexecutive Director * Executive Director Irene Fung Mei Wong

Compliance Officer

Valarie Wei Lynn Fong

Canon's Court 22 Victoria Street Hamilton HM12 Bermuda

Branch

Principal Bankers Hong Kong & Shanghai Banking Corporation Limited, Xiamen

Ground Floor, The Bank Centre

189 Xiahe Road Xiamen Fujian PRC Bank of China (Hong Kong) Limited International Finance Centre Branch One Harbour View Street Central Hong Kong

rincipal Place of Business in Hong ong

Suite 102, Sunbeam Center 27 Shing Yip Street Kwun Tong Kowloon, Hong Kong

Auditors

KPMG 8th Floor, Prince's Building 10 Chater Road Central Hong Kong

Corporate Counsel

Norton Rose 38th Floor, Jardine House One Connaught Place Central Hong Kong

Reaistrar & Transfer Offices

Principal: Reid Management Limited

Canon's Court 22 Victoria Street Hamilton HM12 Bermuda

Hong Kong Branch: Computershare Hong Kong Investor Services Limited Shops 1712-1716 17th Floor, Hopewell Center 183 Queen's Road East Hong Kong





.

D)

100

31

T



